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S. Con. Res. 27
Thursday, December 13, 1945

Congress of the United States,
Joint Committee on the Investigation
of Pearl Harbor Attack,
Washington, D. C.
The Joint Cmmittée met, pursuant to adjournment, at |
10;00 a.m., in the Caucus Room (room 318), Senate 0ffice
Building, Senator Alben W. Barkley (chairman) presiding.
Present: Senators Barkley (chairman), George, Lucas,
and Ferguson.
Representatives Cooper (vice chairman), Clark, Murphy,
Gearhart and Keefe. ;
Also prea;nt: William D. m.toholi » -General Counsel;
Gerhard A. Gesell, Jule M. Hennaford and John E. Masten,

of counsel, for the joint committee.
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Mr. Keefe

process of examining General Marshall. He will now proceed.

The committee will come to order .
| TESTIMONY OF GENERAL GEORGE C. MARSHALL
(Resumed )
Mr. Keefe: General Marshall, when dia you first learn
of the attack on Pearl Harbor on the 7th day of December, 1941,

at vhat time?

| 'he Chairman: Congressman Keefe, I believe, was 1in the
General Marshall: I don't remember the exact time, sir.

11 It was very closely after the attack started. The message

12 came in and --

3 ‘ " dr. Keefe: Were you at your office?

14 I: General Marshall: I don’t know that. .General Dean, who

15 was one of the secretaries of the General Staff, states that

2 .0 MNMOTOWNIHEAW . JUAYM 8 OAAW

16 || I was home at lunch, and my Orderly states I was at the office.

17 || I am in between the two.

18 Mr. Keefe: Do I understand you put in a call for Hawall
20 General Marshall: At some time, yes. My dim recollection "

21 of the situation 18 that some -- in the first place, they

22 opened the direct line and kept it open for quite & while

213 and some word came in, that 1s my dim recollection, that the

-+ || Japanese were attempting a landing near Barbers Point, I have

25 # a recollection of some such assertion at the time, and I think

-
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Witness Marshall Queations by: Mr. Keef's
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1t vas in connection with that that I called up and endeavored
to speak to General Short, and I am not certain whether the
Barbers Point incident provoked the telephone message or not.

Mr. Keefe: Would thers be a record of that telephone call?

General Marshall: I assume there would be. My dim
recollection is that the phone was kept open.

Mr. Keefe: But you cannot associate that call with the
actual placing of 1it?

General Marshall: No, sir. It was after we knew about
the attack, I think possibly during the second run the Japanese
mede. I am guessing at that.

Mr. Reefe: I can well appreciate that in the excitement
inecident to tnag-moment that that might easily be overlooked,
General. 1

Now, in my examination of you heretofore I discussed the

1940 alert. I wonder if you have this morning the material

‘whicn you have been seseking which furnishes the basis for

that 1940 alert?

General Marshall: I have not. I was informed this morn-
ing that they had exhausted the search, they think, of the
files in the War Department, of megic and other sources, and
that did not bring up the papers which, the information which
General Strong felt had animated his recommendetions for the

alert. He, incidentally, is in New York, and they didn't

.
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Witness Marshall 'Quostions by: Mr. Keet'e

| get ahold of him until after 11:00 o'clock last night. I

think that is it. We had the information in the war Depart-
ment regarding diplomatic arfairs and regarding Japanese Army
affairs. General Strong thinks that the int'ormation pertained
to the Japenese Fleet and they are now'moving ovar to go through
the Naval f'iles and the 3tate Department files to see if they
can obtain it.

I might add that there has been & very extensive search
of all files and a collation of information regarding Pearl
Harbor, but there has been no previous search and collation
;nd quite & number of people are involved. |

Mr. Keefe: I am especially interested in that subject,

General Marshall; because of the testimony of Admiral Richardson

which seemed to give credence to the facv vhat the Navy was

not alerted at that time, it was just an Army alert, and I
I

| am rather interested to find out, 1f 1 can, what there vas

in the picture thai ceused an all-out alert on the part of
the Army and no corresponding alert on the part off the Navy.
There doesnit appear'to be any message from the Navy
algrting,ﬂdmiral'Richardaon.and his Fleet. Can you gilve us
any information on that?
General Marshall: ©No, sir, I cannot. I think some of

the date that has coms up Shows the Navy Department and the

b
| Chief of Naval (peratione was &ware of the matter. I belleve
|

|
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'prior to the 1940 aliert that you Know of , was there?

| witness Marshall Questions by: Mr. Keere

Admiral Ridhqrgaon'a own te?timony shows that he received
eommunicationa.from them. I believe also the record shows
the Naval shore, that is, the shore installations, were cCoOp-
erating with the Army 1n the alert. I do not recali the
reason why there was not a Naval message sent for the alert
or there were not some spécific 1ngtructions to the Fleevu. :;

Mr. Keefe: What aroused my interest was the fact that
in 1941 there was a specific order or an alert issued by the
Nevy and a specific order for an alert ordered by the Army.
There were tWwo separate alert messages that went out.

General Marshall: Yes, sir.

Mr. Keefe: I haven't beeﬂ.able to identify any such
procedure &8 that in the 1040 alert.

General Marshall: I do not think in the record there 18
any Navy alert as such.

Mr. Keefe: Now, in aiscussing that matter with you the

other day, General Marshall, there was read into the record

* the message Irom fou to General Herron, which was rather brief

and to the point. That message which you sent to Herron 1in | f

1940 produced the result which you expected, nemely, an all-out
alert, did it not?
General Marshall: I think 1t did, sir.

Mr. Keefe; There was no other alert ordered at Hawail
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General Marsnall: Not during my tenure as Chief of

Staff.

so far as you know, during your tenure as Chief of Star'f the

f1irst all-out alert order was the one that was sent on the 17 th

wicness Marshall

Questions by:

3975
Mr. Keere

During your tenure as Chief of Staff.

of June 1940 to G-epera.l Herron?

Herron in 1940 an all-out alert resulted promptly and he re-

ported immediately &as to what had taken place; was that not

General Marshall;

Mr. Keefe:

true.

further alert came up in 1941, why ail

language that was used to produce the alert on the 17th of

And as a result of that message to General

General Marshall:

June 19407

Why was all the additional language put in the alert

order?

the first place you had to include instructions of the President ;1

When the subject of an all-out alert or

General Marshall:

rogarding overt acts.

i o iy i n ._ﬁi'mf}ji—@t Fe Yoi s

That is my recollection, sir.

Yes, 81ir.

Because it was felt necessary -- 1n
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Mr, Keefe
Mr, Keefe: If you will pardon me just a moment,

General. There vas in the alert order of June 17 1940

- no such provision?

General Marshall: That is correct, sir.

Mr. keefb: You had no order at that time from the
President that the first overt act must be committed by
Japan?

General Marshall; That is correct, sir.

Mr. Keefe: But when you came to 1uﬁue the alert
order in November, 1941, you were faced with a direction
from the President that Japan must commit the first overt
act?

General Marshall: That is correct, sir,

Hf;ixoere: So you had to inelude that in the telegram?

General Marshall: Yes, sir.

Mr, Keefe: Now, General Marshall, I asked you the
other day, I have forgotten whether it vas yesterday or
the day before yesterday, ; question wvhich you answvered
in substance that if an enemy plane, or a foreign plane
or a Jap plane had flown over this area, under the alert
that vas in force on the 17th of June and thereafter,
that plane would have beap fired upon and shot down, 1if
possible?

General Marshell: Yes, sir.
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g |l General Marshall: I vould say it would be an overt
0 ] act. The Japanese, of course, had fired on a gunboat
It % of ours, and sank 1t, |
é 1 E Mr. Keefe: Pardon me?
E 12 General Marshall: Had fired or bombed a gunboat of
; 153 } ours a.nd aa.nk it. That vas an overt act.
% ] ,iq - Mr. Keefe: Yes, that vas in 1937.
z 15 1 General Marshall: But it 4id not become an act of
(7 l Mr. ﬁoefe: It vas an act that might have been con-
10 ! gidered an act of war?
1) ll "General Marshall: .Depqndj.ng upon the tension and
20 public policy at the time.
[; Mr. Keefe: Yes. It difl not result in war; they paid
; some indemnity, and it wvas sort of forgotten for the time
' r being. You are referring to the sinking of the Panay?
3 j*’ General Marshall: Yes, sir.
£ l+ Mr. Keefe: But, I want to be certain, if Jap planes
i:
s R A R S Ui s et 3 o T ORI A v 6. -2 2N L S . .y T i
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Witness Marshall

Mr. Keefe:

3977
Questions by: Mr. Keefe

And I asked you the question as to

vhether or not ririqg upon a plane of another country

under those circumstances wvould constitute an overt act

onourp_art.

My recollection is that you stated that it would be

an overt act.
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Questions Dby: Mr. Keefe

had come over in 1940, merely flovn over the island

‘ under that alert, they wvould have been subject to belng

shot down, undér the order that wvas given?

General Marshall: That is correct, sir.

Mr. Keefe; Now, then, when you gave this alert order
in 1941 wvhich contained the language that Japan.vas'to
commit the first overt act, suppose, General Marshall,
that your commanders, Naval and Army, out there at Hawall
had had a patrol out and_aotually found a concentration of
four c; five carriers, 400 miles avay from Havail, and
they knew they uero‘tharo. Would you have been able to
bomb those carriers under that alept, unless Japan had
done something that could be considered to be an overt
act?

General Marshall: I will read this alert and then try

to analyze the situation.
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. Witness Marshall Questions by: Mr, Keefe

Mr, Keefe: I want to get your Judgment on that queation.'

— — —— Al

General Marshall: (Reading)

"If hostilities cannot be avoided the United
g5 ek States desives that Japan commit the first overt act.
0 Thls poliocy should notbe construed as vestricting you

to a ocourse of actlon that might Jjeopardlze y our defense.

-3

8 ok " Priovr to hostile Japanese action you are divected to
0 *i undertake such reconnaissance," and so forth.
f 0 | - "This volicy should not be construed as restrict-

it || dng you te a course of actiecn that might Jeopardize your de-

- - o —

12 | fense." If, as you suggest, our veconn:issance had developed

- the Japanese cavriers, then the question is was that an

overt act and were those planes under this alert justified

Q "NOLONIHSYM "INYd ¥ Qlym
L

and required, in effec%, to bomb those carrviers?

LG Me, Keefe: Yes, Now, General Marshall, right on that

17

2
——— T m——— . TE— e m— — e — — _— -

polnt so that there can be no misunderstanding about 1tg

P —_—

1r Theve has been a veference to an ovder issued by the Presi-

16 dent oveating certain vrestrlcted waters, Do you recall now
e0v |' far that ran the line around the Hawailan Islands?

28 || General Marshall: No, siv,

22 Mr. Keefe: 'as it three hundred miles, do you remember,
29 tinq Counsel, 8o that we may have it in the reoord?
24 || Mf, Mitohell: e will get it for you,

|

26 | Mr, Keefe: Yes.,

!l
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Questions by: Mvr. Keefe

'Witness Marshall

| Genevral Marshall: X 4o not vecall Just what it was.

i Mv, Keefe: But you know that there was an orvder 1pauod
5

by the 'Yreslident along some time prior to this setting up

;;oevtain vegtriocted waters?

| | .

o | General Marshall: Well, I lost track of it and you have
!
-~ | reminded me of it. I recall it now.

f !T Mv, Keefe: And in my question I intended toﬁlooata the
{

() rendezvous of these carriers beyond and outside of the arna

= —

i« | of the so=called vrestricted waters.

= e A A . | — - -

Geneval Marshall: Yes, silr,

e E—

12 | Mr, Keefe: And then I want your ovinion as to that.

;[; General Marshall: Yes, siv, 'Well, that is all right.
4 | Let us assume that it was beyond but within vreach of our
|

15

. particular over water vreconnalesance vange of our planes.

S O 'NOLIDONIHGYM "INnvyd ¥ OMY N

Tk |a Mr, Keefe: Yes.
‘ |
L General Marshall: That presents, of course, a very

1. |, A4ff1 lt provosition for the officers in command of those

!ﬂ‘gﬁplanelo My own reaction would be the sudden unnanounced ap=-

| !
. |l pearance of a Japanese ocavriev group in that portion of the

L]

. Pacific would have been an overt act and they would have been

~ justified in bombing and they would have been backed up by

!
i
|
| |
! the country in that bombing,
}

} Mr, Keefe: I don't think theve would have been any
I

guestion about their being baczked by thé ocountry, but 1 was
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f’witness.uara hall Questions by: Mr., Keefe
;
wondeving --

General Marshall: That presents a very techniocal ques-
. tlen and 1t 1s vevry dAAfficult for the man in the airp at the
'rrlash moment to declde. He would have to make the decision

‘vight then, I think if he had deolided to bomb he would have

|
. been doing the right thing.
l
h
|
!

Mr. Keefe: Well, then, suppcsing a flight of planes

 Just came over the 1slands, Just flew overy 314 not d vrop any

~bombs or anything, would the mere flight of the planes be

f}ooneidared an overt act Justifying ~-

| CGeneral Marshall: I think clearly so, sir, beoause

| this states, "If hostilities cannot be avolded the United
iStates desives that Japan commit the first overt act, This

fpolioy should not be construed as restrioctinz you to a wvurse

2 Q 'NOLONIHMSYM "INYd ¥ QHYA

' 0f action that might Jjeopardize your defense."
it oerfainly, in my opinion, would jeopardize his de-~

' fense to have Japanese planes flf over that 1sland under the

' clroumsiances of this time of this alert message. What they
;were going to do might still, you say -- no, it vemains to
fbe determined but it is too late after they have done it.
Therefore, they would be fully Justified; they would be re-

‘Culred to take hostlle action azainst those planes.

]

r

r
ﬁwhether they were Jap planes ovr any other planes other than

{ Mr, Keefe: Well;, then the mere flight of planes,
' .
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1594 ;litneu Marshall Questions by: Mr, KeefTe
|
i

our own, undevr your intevpretation without aotually imple-~

. © | menting beyond flying over the islands th: t would be a suffi-

!

1;oient overt act, in your ovinion, to have Justified bombing

¢ | them out of the alr?

'

S General Marshall: In relatlon to Japan, siv,

, ——

U M, Keofef In reletlion to Japan?

8 General Mavshall;: Because at that time a German plane
0 iappearing in the same place, though this ovder relates to

' | Japan, Would have probably been treated in the same fashlon.
1 1 'j Me, Keefe: That put a pretty heavy vesponsibllity upon

12 Ithe commander, did 1t not, to determine at Jjust what poaint

you are going to say that an overt act is committed?

e — - =

m——
—

General Marshall: He always has that responsibility but

% 1in this particular case it would put a vevry heavy responsi-

3 4 'NOLODNIKSYM \INYd ¥ QHYM

1€ 1'billity upon the Jjunior officer, )

|
|
o
|

Mr, Keefe: The fellow that is out there manning a gunt?
LR General Marshall: He has to make the decision on it
16 !at the moment, He cannot consult anybody.,

g0 | Mr, Keefe: He 1s on a patrol plane or bomber,

& ! f General Marshall: Yes, He cannot go to court forvr his

¢’ | determination, He has got to act.

23 f Mr, Keefe: 'ell, theve was no such situation a8 that

£
s

!1nvolved in the 1940 alert, was there?

26 n General Mavrshall: Nct to ry knowledgeo

N A o P2 i K adail Soh bl 2
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f
 Witness Marshall Questions by: Mr. Keefe

! '

| Mr. Keefe: Now, yesterday there was introduced in evi-
f}u.-mnce an ovder to “#dmival Rlchavdson with respect to the
;disposition of his fleet. You vrecall that, General uanr'qlir
i General Marshall: Yes, sir, I rezull that,

| Mvr. Keefe: And there was some vreference to sabotare in

|
:P;nama'l
J
Gener~al Marshall: Yes, siv.

Z Mr. Keefs: Now, Jﬁet so that the reco~d may be clearv
‘may I say I have trled to make somé independent investiza tion

of that situation since yesterday and I am wondering if I

ham correct in the assumption that at thut particular time
‘the Avmy had Panama alevrted?
General Marshall: Yes, sir, this was a simultaneous

alevt of both Hawall and Panama.

|
i
= Mr, Keefe: Yes, Panuma was alveady --

{
!
| Genemal Marshall: As a matter of fact, = this 1s heavr-

8ay, = I understand from General Short, but I have not seen

?that, that he made the statement that he was more fearful

'then regarding Panama than he was regavrding Hawail at the

| , _
'time of the 1940 ulert,

\

: Mr, Kegefe: The Army thvough 1ts Iﬁfelligence had some
'| -

Minfovmatlon, dld 1t not; that extsnsive sabotage was threat-~

4

ened of the canal in the event we tried to move any part of

ﬂthe fleet through the canall

._ -u...
- I.i i
g #.;-rr..."(—;.:ﬂ':_ﬂh-t i i o s L
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i Witness Marshall | Qﬂ&!tiohl b!t Mr:. KeefTe

| General Marshall: Yes, siv.

| Mr. Keefe: And this order was sent out to have the fTleet
l

:moved out of Peurl Harbor at that time and give the Japs the
e ;1dea that they were ~oing to move through the canal 1into the

¢ | Atlantioc?

1

7 ‘ General Mevrshall: Yes, slv,

8 | Me, Keefe: And it was then the thought that 4f these 1
0 Jgsaboteuvu or Jap aﬁiea down on Panama got that informatlion

i | they might spring into acticn and Tanama beinz on an all-out

11 | alert, looking for them, they conld gather them in and av-

12 rest them?

General Marshall: They would expose their hand and

their method, their technique.

5 G ‘NOLONIHSYA "INYd U OHYM

Mr., Keefe: Now, wasn't that the exact reason for the

ovder as you now understand 1t

—
3
.._-_‘,_-_- - — A — m— = -

—
-]
—

General Marshall: Yes, sir, that 1s my undevstanding

1 | and that ies my vecollectlion of 1t,
I

2 ‘ Mr., Keefe: It was memely done for the purpose of con-

0 !fuaing the Japs and trying to the Jap azents and saboteurs
|

¢ ilto expose their hand?

73]l General Marshall: If they had any such ptan up to meet
l

¢ | that plén at a time we wevre veady for it, so that we |could

|
!
i
25 | Mr. Keefe; That was in 19407

learn what it was and be able to throw the thing off centerv.
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Witness Mavrshall Questions by: Sen. Lucas

General Marsghall: Yes, slrv,

Mer. Keefe: That 1s all.

The Vice Chairman: Are you through, Mr, Leefe?
Mr. Keefe: Yes.

The ¥ice Chaivrman: Any other queitions of General

Marshall?
Senator Lucgs: Mr. Chalvrman.:

The Vice Chairman: Senator Lucas of Illinois wants to

| - 1nqu1'."e °

gSenatovr Lucas: I want to ask a few questions.

General Marshall, in view of a good many conflicting and
distorted stories that have been issued by vgvious individuals
and printed in cevrtain segments of the press and that are
being used by some radlo commentators I want to ask Just a
few direct and gimple questions near the oclose of this hear-
ing,

Did you as Chief of Staff possess any inforvmation prior

' to December the 7th definitely pointing to an attack upon .

Pearl Harborvr? '
General Marshall: Not to my knowledze, sir; none that
I so construed, |
Senatovr Lucas: In ycuvr opinion did General Miles, your

G=2 officer, or G2neral Gevrow, or the War Plans Division

' possess any information prior to December the 7th definitoly
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i

l

pointing to an attack upon Pearl Harbov?

]

General Mavrshall: In my vrecollection they made no re-

| ports to me which would indicate that they 41d vossess in-
| formation that convinced them of the probability of an attack

- on Pearl Harbor,

l
, Senstor lLucas: And i1t was their duty to sc do if they
|

{1616 have susch information?
|

General Marshall: Yes, sirv,
| Senc tor Lucas: Did ycu have any specific and advanced
| ynformation as to the precise hour or day that Japan would

iattaok this country ovr the British or the Dutch?

| General Marshall: Only in so fur as the message of De-

cember 7th from the Japanese Government directing the de-
1ivery of the fourteen part statement at a specifioc hour on

;a Sunday afternoon to the Secretary of State., The imolica-

|
' tions in that 1s the only thing we had.

Senator Lucas: Well, thut messaze, the fourteenth oavf
tof that message was an ilmplication thap socmething sevrious
Twas_going to happen at one o‘clock fhat day?
| General Marshall: Somewhere,

Senator Lucas 3 Somewheve, But even the fourteenth

lpart of that message d41d not give to you or to any other

i
;offioial of this zovernment any precise point ovr any precise

place where they were goling to attack at one o'clock?
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' Witness Mavshall Questions by: Sen. Lucas

Geneval Marshall: I do not think 1t did, siv. As I
testified the othevr day, I have never vead the comnlete

;measage except on that day. I got aboutl three-fourths of
y
. the way throuzh 1t the other day but I did not get finished,

|
' go I am not quite clesr on the veaction of the fourteenth
I! =
| part on my mind because immedlately thereafter I came to

)

' hand with the one o'clock messageo

| Senator Lucas: Now, General Marshall, all the informa=~

tion that you obtained through G-2 and through the War Plons

' Divsion upon any and all important matters dealing with

, this ocritical situation at that time was discussed, I take 1T,
with the Secvetary of War, Mr., Stimson?

{ General Marshall: Did you say any and all information?

; Senator Lucas: Well, practically any :nd all informa-
tion of importince dealing with this situatlen I presume you

discussed,

— e e

yeneral Marshall; I think that that would be correct,

T ¥xnow I followed this practice, that in partloular in con-

ilneotlon with magiec, that wheve I thrught a particular papev

|

' had some speclal importance, sp2clally lmportant signifioando

or information of great importance I would bring that myself

' to the Secretary's attentlon to make certain that he had

;vead it becausse there was a great deal of maglc and there

was always the possibillity that he would not read the par-

\

|
|
[bs #3802
1
|

|
f
!
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i
 !1tnes| Marshall

|

Questione by: Sen.Lucas

!-ticular paper that I had in mind; so we hadthat prooceduve at

I
|

, that time. I think I discussed with him the imvortant ine

L ———

fovmation that oame up from time to time, I am cuire certain

that I 444, and I know on his side that he 4id thst with me

%;booause wWe were talking together very frequently during
1
Iipraotleallr eash day.

t!

I Senator Lucas! In other words, any important prohlem

Lthat avose during thie orieis was mutually discuseed between

! Ggeneral Marshall:

i you and the Secretuavry of War?
| Yes, sivr, with this qualifiocation,
|
l

that Idid not usually disocuss with him the technique or im-

lplemcntlng this ov that as ocarried out in a military way.

f? Senator Lucas: I understand. Now, what 18 true with

Etho Seorotar: of War insofar as these important conversations
,;ave soncerned I take it 1s also trie with the President o?
cho United States at that time, In other words, he knew, -

ntho Seoretary of War and the President of the United States

'know what you knew eo fcv as any veal matters of importance

were concerned involving this oritical period?

i General Marshall:

]
|
i
% I think that 1s correct; siv,

Senstor Lucas: General Marshall, I deairve to ask Jnﬂt

| ' :
a question ovr two with vespect to the much discussed "windas"

i

| .
messaze, I have had an opoortunity over night to take a look
i

1
&
:at it for the first time and I wunt to zet your interpreta-
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f tion of it, Af I may. I take 1t you have seen the Jap
{

. | winds message?

General Marshall: Yes, sir, I have seen 1t.

If S8enator Lucai! The Federal Communicuations Commission

|

" _avound the <0th of November 1941 1ntevoe§ted a message from
54 iiTokyo to thelr Japanese diplomatlic representetives to the
} effeot that:

9 | ‘In case of emergency (danger of outting off cTy

10 | diplomatic relations), and the cutting off of interna-

11§ tlonal communications, the followinz warning will be

R0 added in the middle of the daily Japanese language

- — — -
- -

short wave news broadocast,

; "(1) In nase of a Japan~U,S, relations in danger:

—
— @ 8w
- Cmw =

S HIGASHI NO KAZEAME." East wind vain.
!

16 "(2) Javan=U,9.9.R, vrelations: KITANOKAZE KUMORI.*
§

2 0 "NOLONIKSYMN "TNra § QUYM

Novrth wind ocloudy.

|

| "(3) Japan-Brlitish relations: NISHI NO KAZE

|
|
HARE." West wind olear.

Now, 4id you understand that in the event that a winds

message of that character had been transmitted from Tokyo

to the Ambassador in this country or any other place, that

|
I
!
|
I
|
i
i
ﬁsuoh”a'mesaage meant wesv under the interpretation of that
e klanguagef

1

CIU | General Marshall: Not necessarily, It vefers to rela-

- 1- |

= i a -
e . S . T wm,
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Witness Marehall Questions by: Sen. Luers

tions.

- a—— W, . G

Senator Lucas! It refers definltely to the ocutting off

1
f
|
 of diplomatic relations?

-

|

F GeonevralMarshall: e terminated diplomatic relations,

i'” I recall, in the last warv with Germany an apo+eciable

.perlod of time before a 4eclaration of war followeA,
:

. Senator Lucas: And in this ocuse diplomatioc velations

. weme noi broken off until practically at noon December 7th,

1

|
i .
' Just a shovrt while before the bombs struck, isn't that true?
!
l General Marghall: I um not aware of just how they

|

Lwove terminated unless it wae the ﬁresontatinn N
|
f Senator Lucas: I gusue they were not terminated until

jafterwards probably. In other words, the envoys that weve

*

18xnt here by wapan were discussing peace terms with the Seo-

T

metary of State at the very time, a8 I understand it, that

{

;tho bombs fell,

? General Marshall: They were having a diplomatic dis-

louuion, 8lv,

Senator Luous: Yes, General Marshall, did you evevp

- e R e . e e p—
- P —

 obtaln or see any message following this one that was & ent

|

gonjuovpmber the 20th implementing this winds code message

hwhioh had been received by the Navy?
|
¥ General Mavshall: Not to my knowledge, siv.

Senator Lucae: In other words, 1f there was a message

el =TS m_.-:.:}..l{‘."kﬁ‘.g}..;i VNS L A
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Sen. Luqas

'

| of ti@t character did come through and w'u picked up by tho
 Navy, decoded and translated by them,; it wae never1brouéht

. | to your attention prior to the attack on December the 7th,
_4!
!

l
%: Senator Lucas: Generel Marshall, who was in command

|
~of the foroes in the Philippines at the time of this ati_ok?

19411

B
. i
]
L]

. General Marshall: Not to my knowledge then or later,

General Marshall: General Douglus MacArthur,
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Senator lLucas

Senator Lucas: General Marshall, nov referring again

to Exhibit 32 on page 9, vhich is a copy of the message

that vas sent by you on November 27 to the Commanding

General, U. S. Army Forces in the Far East, and then on

'Roven'bor 28, 1941, you received this reply from General

MscArthur, vhich says;

"Pursuant to instructions contained in your radio

six tvo four Air reconnaissance has been extended and

intensified in conjunction with the Navy Stop Ground

security measures have been taken Stop Within the limi-

tations imposed by present state of development of this

theatre of operations everything is in readiness for the

conduct of a successful defense Stop Inti- ste lisison

and cooperation and co:-digl roln.t:lona' exist betveen Army

and Rﬂ"o"

General Marshall, do you l:_now vhat time the Japs struck

the Philippine Islands?

General Marshall: I do not racall right now, sir.

I knowv that shortly after ti:e announcement of the attack

MecArthur by telephone -- and I thir~ this can be testi-
fied to by General Gerov -~ that in that discussion he

made some reference to Japanese planes having made racon-

naissance,

Howvever, (Gensral Gerow can give you that,

- on Pearl Harbor, there wvas a commnicatic. by General

N
_
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Senator Luen'

Then, at a later time, - and I believe in the Philip-
pPines, it vas afternoon, - a very heavy air attack vas
made on Clark Field.

Senator Lucas: In other vords, immediately following
the attack at Pearl Harbor, you had a conversation with
General MacArthur over the telephone?

General Marshall: I did not, sir; General Gerov did.

Senator Lucas; Gonoralh Gerow, end he reported at
that time that planes vere over the {sland, .t

Gono?al Marshall: I do not remember precisely vhat
he said, but my recollection is that he reported Japanese
planes coming in and being fended off -- but General
Gerov can testify to that dirsctly,

.sénator Lucas: Thank you, sir.

Do you know hov many planes he had in the Philippines
at that time?

General Marshall: I reocall specifically hov many rour:-
engine flying fortresses ve had, vhich is 35. I vill have
to get you the figures on the Anterceptors, or fighter
planes. I have forgotten just vhat it was. I- think it
vas something towards 100,

- Senator Lucas: And__ hov many air fields did ve have
there at that time?

General Marahall:‘ I cannot tell you how many at the




Witness Marshall Quutiqns by: Senator Lucas

time. The main field, of course, vas Clark Field. I
do not knov hov many subsidiary fields in that particular

i
|
l section had been developed,
|
|

L]
L]

The next field to the south was Nichols Field on the

outskirts of Manila. There were certain fields in the
Islands, and particularly on the plateau of Mindanao.
That data can be obtained.

The actual situation vas ve wvere just coming out of
the vet aeason_a.nd thes difficulties of building air strips
capable of supporting a four-engine bomber vere very great
during the rainy season. We were just coming out of the
railny season at the time thia event occurred. Hovever,

the data on that is easily obtainable.
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Senator Lucas: We will get all of that through General
Gerow, I take 1it. I

General Marshall: Yes, sir, and he can obtain it
from the War Departmant.

Senator Lucas: ' General Marshall, ~do you knowv how
many bombers were on Clark Field at the time the Japs
struck there thg folloving afternoon?

General Marshall: I do not recall, sir.

Senator Lucas; Can General Gerov give us that informa-

tion also?

General Marshall: He can obtain it, I am quite cer-
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Witness Marshall Senator Lucas

Questions by:

Senator Lucas:; Where wvas Admiral Hart's Fleet at

the tims of the attack, if you know that? I will just

- -

vithdrav that. It is not important. I will get it from
somebody else,

Goneral Marshall: I assume a portion of it at least

e e ——

- was in Manila Bay, probably in the vicinity of Cavite.

I knov it had been our endeavor to obtain the antisircraft 4

{ guns for the defense of the Cavite anchorages, particularly

the accumulation there of long-range submerines vhich had
reinforced Admiral Hart's Fleet shortly before this attack,
Senator Lucas: General Marshall, has there ever any

report been made to the War Department as to why these

bombers that had been destroyed on Clark Field on the fol-
loving afternoon were still on the ground?

General Marshall: I do not think thers has besn, sir.

i Senator Lucas: I think that is all.

Hrn Murphy:
The Chairman:

Mr. Chairaan.

’

- 3 o A - ¥ iy B of ey sz
b # -. i ‘- 5 il = . . I .
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Congressman Hurphy;

Mr. Murphy: I want to put this question first to

counsel. Do we have available page 85 of the Army hearings,

the Army P%arl Harbor Board hearings?

t Mr. Gesell: The transcript?

| Mr, Murphy: Page 85,

Mer. Gosoll:

Do you mean tha top secret papt?

ol o oy Madaiail
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Questions by: Mr. Murphy

Mr., Murphy I mean the testimony of Colonel Bratton,
the regular Army report.

' (The document vas handed to Mr. Murphy.)

Mr. Murphy: General Marshall, there is just one thing
I vant to clear up in the top secret preport of the Army
Pearl Harbor Board. There is a statement on page 13
of Exhibit 63, reading as follows:

"Colonel Bratton MQdiataiy celled General Marshall's
quarters at 9 a.m."

Do you have any knowledge of any call having been.
placed at 9 a.m., to your quarters? '

General Marshall: My only knowledge in the mdier is,
T think I wvas taking a shower, or going into a shover at
the time I received notification that Colonel Bratton had
telephoned, that he wished to come out to Fort Myer and see
me, and I told them to reply not to come out, that I wvas

going to the War Department immedlately.
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Mr. Murphy: Do you know, or did you learn from anyone,

as to whether or not prior to the time that you got the message

about Colonel Bratton liking to come out, or wvanting to come
out, if he had tried to contact you at your ‘home or yoﬁr
quarters before that that morning?

General Marshall: I have no knowledge of that, sir.

Mr. Murphy: Do you have any knowledge .ﬁu to whether or-
not Colonel Bratton requested that one of your orderllies be
sent out: to find you while you were horseback riding?

General Marshall: I have not heard of that, sir.

Lﬁ. Murphy: General Marshall, I would 1like to ask this
one 1ast question. During the month of August or September
of 1941 there was before the Congress of the United States
the question of continuance of the Soleot:l;e Service Act and

it passed the Congress by but-one vote -- or it passed the

House by but one voue.

I would like to ask what, in your opinion, vould have
been the effect on the Unite.d States Armed Services if that
one vote had been otherwise and that Act was not continued?

General Marshall: Existing lav at that time was such
that the Rallional Guard would have had to have been recalled
from its various stations so that 11: éould have been released
from.active B;rviée within one year of the time it had been

inducted. That varied [for The various unics. Also the

A
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Mr. gearnart

individuals who had been inducted ﬁndor Selective Service,

vho vere in verious National (Guard and Regular Army units,

would have had to have been released from those units, from

the service at the end of one year.

The Netional Guard, or course, and Selective Service men,

]

7 composed the larger portion of the military f'orces.

8 Mr. Murphy: Mr. Chairmen, I vant to reserve until a
a jater time in the hearing going into this question of what

10 happened on the alert.

11 The Chairman; Is that all now?

= Mr. Murphy: That is all.

13 The Chairman: Are there any other questions?

L ‘Mr. Gearhart: Mr. Chairman.

15 The Chairman: Congressman Gearhart.

2 .0 NOTOMIHBAW . JUAT 4 GQRAW

16 Mr. Gearhart: In view of the statement of General

17 Marshall about the continuance of the Selective Service Act,

18 I am giad that I cest that one vote in favor of continuance

19 of the program.
In conclusion, General, 'I would like to propound to

20

21 you & supposititious situation and ask your opinion upon it.
23 preliminarily, though, to 1llustrete the importance of
23 the question, T might ask you is it not true that when Wash-
24 ington suthorities have in their possession very important

25 information they should transmit thet information to the
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2 commanders in the field that that might affect, if that in-

3 formation can be transmitted without arfe.otmg adversely the g

4 security of the country? '

s General Marshall: Not neoeasarily 80, 81r, unless ve

8 undertake to set up in the headquarters of each commander in
7 the field & complete service to evaluate the composition of
8 all these various items of inf'ormation, diplomatic, military, 3

) FBI, ve will say, and so on. | 2

10 Mr. Gearhart: But if you hed in your possession specific
; 11 information vhich was important for a commender of an outlying )
E 12 force to know, 1is 11; not the duty of the washington authorities, |
: 13 or any others in the Army and Navy, to transmit that informa-
% 14 tion to the commander of an outlying post, information which
E 15 is important to him, if you can t.ransmit‘ it without affecting :
: 16 adversely the seocurity of the country? .
17 General Marshell: That information, as you say, which é
18 is important for him to know, the answer is "yes, sir."” 1;
Hook 10 |
follows
' 20
21
E "
23
24
28
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Mr. Gearhart

Mr. Gearhart: And if that kind of information, im-
portant to the commander of an outlying post of station
cannot be 'tra.naﬁittod vithout endangering the national
security, in that event vhat responsibllity devolved on
the shoulders of the one having that important informa-
tion?

General Marshall: That he shoujd be glven such informa-
tion as 1s possible under the circumstances,

Mr. Go_arhart: And if it is not possible to transmit
any :Lﬁfomstion a directive should be sent; 1s that not
correct?

General Marshall: I think that is approximately cor-
rect, sir.

_ Mr, Gearhart: ﬁw, my supposititious situation is
this: ' 1% ¢ you‘ had informed General Short and Admiral Kimmel
{immediately a&fter the 9th day of October, 1941, the day
vhich the mtorcepﬁ vas translated, that Tokyo, in an
intercept, had divided Pearl Harbor and the Havaiian wvaters
into tivie areas and had requested reports in respect to
those areas and in sccordance vith that allocation of the
territory and wvaters of Hawaill into areas, in respesct to
vhere ships vere docked, whers théy vere anchored, a.nd in
respect to other dispositions of our fighting forces, vwith

especial reference vith regard to werships and airplane
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Mr, Gearhart

carriers; if you had advised General sShort and Admiral
Kimmel on the 10th day of October, 1941, which was the
date of the tx;analution of an intercept thet Honolulu had
reported to Tokyo: '

"1. Repair dock in Navy Yard" - that certain codes
be used in reporting upon repair docks in Navy Yard, the
Navy dock in the Navy Yard, moorings in the vicinity of
Ford Island, alongside in Ford Island, and vest sides
vill be differentiated by A and B respectively, and so
on; if you had reported promptly on December 3, 1941, to
General Short and Admiral Kimmel that the Japanese, in a
message from Tokyo to Honolulu had directed:

“"As relations betveen Japan and the United States are
most critical, meake your ?ships 1n.ha£bor report! irregular,
but at a rate of twice & week. Although you are already
no doubt avare, pJ.oau take extra care to maintain secrecy;
assuming furthey that you have reported on the 6th day of
December, 19’#1, wvhich vas the date of translation of an
intercept from Honolulu to Tokyo, the folloving message
had been regoived from Washington;

. "The warships aﬁ ancho:'sr in the harbor on the 15th wvere

as I told you in my #219 on that day,
"yrea AP -- A Dattleship of the Oklahoma class entered

and one tanker lef't port.
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. Witness Marshall Questions by:

Mr. Gearhart
"Area CC -- 3 varships of the heavy cruiser class

vere at'anohor"; an intercept which also contained this

\
| information:
;

"0n the 17th the Saratoga vwas mot in the harbor. The
carrier Enterprise, or some other vessel vas in Area C.

Two heavy cruisers of the Chicago class, one of the Pensa-

cola class were tied up at docks (KSI, Four merchant

vessels were at anchor in area D,

"At ten a.m,, on the*monqing of the 17th, 8 destroyers
vere observed entering the harbor. Their course wvas as
follows: 1in a single file at a distance of 1,000 meters
apart, at a speed ori3_knots per hour; they moved into
Pearl Harbor. From the entrance of the harbor through
area B to the buoys in area C to vhich they were hoorod,
they changed course five times each time roughly 30 degrees.
The elapsed time was one hour, hovever, one of these
destroyers entered aiaa.ﬂ after passing the water roiorvoir
on the eastern side."

And 1f you had tran;mitted the information to General
Short and Admiral Kimmel that an intercepted message came
from Tokyo vhich.vaa translated on the 5th day of December,
1941, to Honolulu, as follovs:

"Please report on the following areas as to vessels

anchorasd therein: Area 'N', Pearl Harbdor, Manils Bay"and
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Mr. Gearhart

in longhand "Honolulu," -- "and the areas adjacent thereto.”

Suppose you had reported to General Short and Admiral
" Kinmel {:.hat you had intercepted a message from Tokyo on
the fourth day of December, translated on that duj wvhich
vas marked "strictly secret,"” and read as follovs:

"Please investigate comprehensively the Fleet -- bases
1n.tha.noighborhooé of the Hawaijan Military Reservation.”

Suppose you haﬁ reported to Admiral Kimmel and to
General Sho;t that you had intercepted and translated on
December 5, 1941, a madinge from Tokyo vhich rsad as fol-
lovws;

"We have been receiving reports from you on ship move-
ments, but 1n.rﬁturo vill you also report even when there
are no movemsnts."

Now, assuming that promptly wpon receipt and transla-
tion of those intercepted messages which I have adverted
to, that you had promptly advised the commanders in the
quaiiag.aroa, General Short ﬁnd1Adm1rnl Kimmel, of their
substance and effect, do you think that the Fleet wvould have
been lined up in the harbor like sitting ducks, with their
fighting capacity greatly rodudod by various types of
? inspection, or do you believe they would have been out to
gsea in fighting trim and ardexr?

General Marshell: It may be thet if all of the messages

e
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Mr., Gearhart
you recited, or a portion of them even, had been communi-
cated to General Short and Admiral Kimmel, that their --
or at least General Short's reaction to a command to alert
his command might poaaibly have been different.

All of those messages, and many more of somevhat similar
character wvere coming in regarding Ano_riun var vessels
all over the vorld. It certainly must have been evident to
both Admiral Kimmel ani to General Short that the Japanese,
vho oou1§ see every portion of Fearl Harbor and had the
free use of the cable and the telephone, which we were for-
bidden to tap, and they could have reported every move that
was going on, it would have been assumed, I think, by both
of them undor-t.hoso cirocumstances, it wvould be a normal
procedurs, something wvhich wve would have givan a great doal
to be able to do regarding the Japanese ships, something
vhich' ve could not manage at all. |

Vhen you consider the messages came from all portions
of the vorld, ralating to naval shipping, it is a question
of hov much involves a check on vhere our ships are, and
hov much involves a plan for & specific operation at a

certain place., That is a matter of opinion.

Mr. Gearhart: But you, &8 Chief of Staff, and rdmiral
Kimmel, as Chief of Naval Operations --

General Marshall: Admiral Stark.
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Mr, Gearhart

Mr. Gearhart: -- Admiral Stark as Chief of Naval
Operations, had this information on your desks, did you
not?

General Marshall; That is the presumption that I did,
sir.

Mr. Gearhart; And don't you think that Admiral Kimmel

and General Short would have bsen bottor informed in res-

pesct to the responsibility that was theirs, 1if you‘had trans-

mitted promptly the information wvhich you had, and vhich
Admiral 3Stark had at the time you received it?

General Marshall: I am _ndt at all certain as to that,
sir, , It depends on the mass of mfomtion ve gave them,
They wvere given general summaries, and they were given --
I say "they" -- I mean General short vas given a definite
direction. '

Mr. Gearhart: He was given a definite dirootion vhich
vas in the nature of a oircular letter that wvas sent to
all of our outlying posts, and stations; is that oorroétf-

General Marshall: He vas givenan alert order.

Mr. Gearhart: Exactly the same kind of an alert orglor
that vas sent to all of the others, with one exception,
that they vere ﬁutim not to do anything wvhich wvould
alaym the people or reveal the intent?

General Mayshall I think the sams proviso wvas in the
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Mr. Gearhart

alert message to the West Coast comandér, vhich 1no].udod-
Alaska,

Mr. Gearhart: Yes. And in all of the messages that
vere sent from G-2 to Havaii never was there any special
varning of any specisl interest which the Japanese wvere
displaying in the Hawaiian Islands, vas there?

‘General Marshall; I do not recall the details of all
the messages. I do not remembsr such a message.

Mr. Gearhart: But you have been raminded, since you
have been in this room, by the questions that have been
propounded that thesre wvere seven or eight specific inter-

cepts wnich wvere placed on your desk in accordance with
your ~rder by G-2, and by the Planaing Division, vhich
pointed directly to Havaii, and revealed an inordinate
interest by the Japanese in the situation vh.‘lch‘ existed
in the Havaiian Islands? \

Gensral Marshall; That is your view, sir, I take it.

Mr. Gearhart: Well nov, do you think that is my view?

General Marshall: I say that is your viev, sir, I 'take'
it.

Mr. Gearhart I ask you, is that your view?

General Marshall: I stated my view, sir, that this
1nformat1;on vas being collected by the Japenese all over

the vorld, regarding ell shipping; that we vere avare , and
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Witness Marshall Questions by:Mr. CGearhart

certainly it wvas the assumption that every move made by

our shipping in Hawvaii wvas under obneryation by the Japaness,
and they had a psrfectly free method of e-omunica.ti.ng that
to their own var office, or naval headquarters 1in Japan.
That ﬁa ths most ordinary assumption of the condition

and that wvas the great embarrassment under which ve vere
vorking everyvhere, in the Philippines, in Hawaili, and in
Panama at that time.

Mr. Gearhart: Now, directing yoﬁr attention to the mes-
sage you sent on December 7, but which did not arrive there
until it vas too late, in that message you told Admiral
Kinmol end General Short thet the Japanese vere going to
deliver a message at one ofclock which amounted to an
ultimatum. That wvas the information that you gave them
or sought to give them in @hat belated message, is that
true?

General Marshall: Yesy sir. I have the message horo,;

if you vish me to read it. ™What amounts to an ultimetum.”
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'Mr. Gearhdftz Yes. Now that was information that you
were oonveying in that message, was it not?

General Marshall: Yes, sir.

Mr. Gearhart: Anad you &also went one step further and
cohveyed, or sought to convey still more information, and that
was In reference to the signlrioénce of the 1:00 olclock refer-
ence 1n the intercepted Japanese message.

General Marshall: That is correct, sir.

Mr . Geﬁrhart: You indicated that that had caused some
comment and some speculation among the high authorities in
military and naval ciroleaiinHWashington, and you relayed the
cituation on and directed them to fasten their attention to
vhat the significance of the 1:00 o'clock mcssage might mean,
did you not?

General Marshall: 7Yes, sir.

Mr. Gearhart: Why did you send that message?

General Marshall: Because this, to my mind, was a very
significant message of theirs, relating to a specific hour
for some specific act somewhere. Apropos of that, we sent
another message in early July of somewhat the same nuturé
that related to the Panama Canal, in wnich we gave specific
information from magic regarding shipping in the Panama Canal.
It was felf that that was necessary to do at that particular

l time, To put that into a direct message c¢f thls character.
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. Witness Marshall Questions by: Mr. Gearhart
1 .
2 Here the thing oame again when it seemed clear to me, and
. 3 to the others concerned, that this had some very special,
4 def'inite signifiocance, relnting to that hour, and I therefore
5 andeavored to send 1T, and I did as quickly as I bocamo avare
6 of it.
r Mr. Gearhart: Donft you think the specific inquiry from
8 Tokyo in r;ferenco to ship movements in Honolulu and in Pearl
o Harbor wvas not sufficiently important to convey to the
10 commanders in Hawall?
Y Genersl Marshall: I can only ansver that, Mr. Gearnart,
. 'E 12 by repeating ageain vhat I am saying, thav this information
: 13 wvas coming in regarding many points in the wvorld. It is very
§ 14 ‘ aignifioﬁnt in the light of the knowledge of what the Japs
% 15 actually did,‘ it is vgry significant as to that, but at the
n

16 time there wvere & great many messages about & great many

17 places, and there were a great many people involved in

18 evaluating those messages. Certainly none of them, certainly
19 no one of them, was endeavoring to avoid an evident indication
20 of just where the Japanese \iere going to strike, if they were

21 going to strike. That did not so register; that did not so

23 register.
23 Mr. Gearhart: General, you do not justify yourself for
24 not sending specific information to Admiral Kimmel and

28 General Short to which they were entitled simply because you
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Witness Marshall

failed to send to other commanders ;nd other generals in other
® . || areas information to which they vere entitled?

General mraﬁa.ll: Will you repeat that, please?

(The question wvas read by the .ropocrtor.)

General Marshall: No, sir. I am speaking about the
evaluation of that, as to what it meant, what 1its significance

was at the time the messages came in.
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| Mr. Gearhart; If there had been a spscific inquiry ‘
) " from Tokyo intercepted by us in respsct to ship disposi-
. || tions in Panama, would it not have been your duty, as the
6 ‘ possessor of that information to adyiu'tho conmanders

o | of Panama that the Japanese vere ahoving an inordinate

; | interest in the situation there, and tell them vhat that
q | intersst reflected?

2l General Marshall; If it did not seem to be a portion

(0 of their routine inquiries regerding our shipping and our

T fleet, vherever the shipping was, or vwherever the fleet
12 :r “'I

13 My. Gearhart: In the liht of the fact that Hawvaii had

1 | been bombed, with a terrific result, don't you think nov,
15 [ that you ghould have sent the information in these seven

intercepts in respect to Japan's inquiry into the uhiﬁping

A

=

-
— — —

17 arrangements at ﬁava.:li?
16 Gensral Marshall; That is asking a very definite back-

i | sight. I do not necessarily think so. I am still in the

20 | position of feeling that vhen you give a command to a high
21 ! off'icer you expect to have it executed.
22 | Mr. Gearhart: But don't you think that you were with-

' holding vital information from Admiral Kimmel and General

-3 | sShort whsn you did not advise them of these particular.

—

seven mussages?

[
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Mr, Gearhart

General Marshall; It did not appear vital a.'!: that
time. It appeared to bs a portion of a general resumdé by
the Japanese doing vhat ve eventually thought they would
do all over the vorld.

Mr. Gearhart: Will you tell us nov, General, vwhy, at
that time that information d.i.d not impreﬁa you as vital?

General Marshall; I could not ansver that, sir. As

a matter of fact, I testified that I did not have a definite

recollection of these particular messages. I must assume
that I sav them. They did not register on my mind accord-
ing to your resaction as stated here by you.

Just vhat their resaction was I do not know, There
vas no evaluation of them brought to me by G-2 of the
character that you have indicated,

Mr. Gearhax»t: But you had already directed G-2 to
bring you the original material by direct -order , had you
not?

General Marshall That was during the summer, from
that time on, but that did not in any vay cancel the ques-
tion of the ovalua.tiion of the information they obtained,
because I never sav all the maglc.,

_Hr. Gearhart; After you had directed, in August, G-2

and War Plans to bring you the original material, that

imposed on you by voluntary assumption of the responslibility,
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Witness Marshall 'Quutionn by:s Mr. Gearhart

the duty to read, to understand, to evaluate, and to act
upon the messages that were laid before you; is that not
true?

General Marshall: NRo, sir. That direction did not
terminate at all the evaluation of information for mes by
a-2, vpich is the function, one of the main functions of
that section of the General Staff. Thet direction gave
me the opportunity to see for myself, so far as I found
the opportunity to see vhat the actual messages vere, as
a check against vhat G-2 vas doing, and as additional
information for me. It was just Honctly,tho same thing
as from time to time I Iinspected the various installa-
tions of tht; Army. They had orders to do certain things
and I vent there to see, myaeilr, from tims to time, vhen
opportunity presented itself,

In this case, these messeges wvere coming in, and I
thought it was better that I sav the entire message, in
the case of the important ones, and not merely trust the

evaluation.

Mr. Gearhart: That is quite correct. That gave you

the benefit of other men's views in rsspect to wvhat the
mqslagos indicated, but it did not rslieve you of the
final fosponuibility.

General Marshall: I am never relieved of that, sir.
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Witness M rshall Questions by: Mr. Gearhart

Mr. Gearhart: The responsibility of reading, of
undorstanding, or'ovaluating and acting upon' those mes-
sages.

General Marshall: I would not say that is correct,
Mr. Ggarhnrt. If I am supponbd ﬁo have the final respon-
s8ibility of the reading of all magic, I would have ceased
to be Chief of Staff in practically every other rupoét,
so that vas an absolutely impractical proposition. It
vas_very difficult for me to read magic sufficiently,
even as it wvas. There wvas a great deal to it. It occupied
the entire time of a certain group of officers. I could
not give all of my time to one activity.

As I say, if I had complete responsibility for reading

. all the magic I would have had to cease to funotion as

Chief of Staff, except in that omne particular division.

Mr. Gearhart: Let me point out, General, I am not
expressing any criticism at all. I am asking you for ‘
your opinions.

General Marshall: Well, I am giving them, sir.

Mr. Gearhart: As a matter of fact, is not magic one
of the dbjéota‘or special interest in the office of fho
Chief of Staff?

General Marshall: It was a subjocf of very special

Interest.
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Witness Marshall (uestions by: Mr. Gearhart

Mr. Gearhart: And wvasn?t it to you?

General Marshall: It vas to me, and that was the resason
that I dirscted that thoy'bring*pn the originals of these
messages that they were evaluating wvhere they felt they
vere particularly important.

Mr. Gearhart: Then your ansver is as you gave it
first, that if these seven messages had been transmitted
to Gensral Short and Admiral Kimmel at the time they wvere
raceived, things might h;ve been different at Havaii?

Genersl Marshall: Things might have been different.
Thesame instructions, hovever, wsre sent literally to the
Philippines, and they wvere sent also to Panama, and the
alérta vere exocuted,‘nnd the additional inforamstion vas
not sent.

Mr. Gearhart: 'Ahd if the alert messagas that rslated
to Panama, and related to Manila had been transmitted, and
am attack had occurred there first, things might have been -
different in those areas?

General Marshall: What vas the first part of the ques-
tion?

Mr. Gearhart: I am just enlarging the quostidn that I
asked you. I am asking you about the other areas.

General Marghall: What I was stating vas that the

alert messages vere given to Paname and were given to the

L o = . =
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Philippines.

Take Panama, for example. These various communica-

tions vere not sent thers, and the command vas alerted.

Mr. Gearhart: Aéuum:l.ng that the first attack came at
P:nawa, and yoﬁ had a lot of intercepts shoving a special
interest of ths Japanese in Panama, don't you think the
Commanders in Panama vould be in a better position to de-
fend their posts and apprsciate the danger they vere in, ,‘
if those intercepts had been tranmittod to them for their j‘
inspection, for their consideration and for their evaluation? -

General Marshall: I assums the lieutenant general in
Paname vas aware of the Japanese interest in that canal.

Mr. Gearhert: But if you had :l.nrornat;t_on, did you have
the right towithhold that information from them, au\ming.
that they would know vhat the substance of that information
vas? |

General Marshall: It depends entirely on the circum-
stances, ‘tho mfomaﬁion, the evaluation, and the procedure
generally.

Mr. Gearhart: 'I'l_len your ansver is you do not think

in the field informed in respect to all of the information

you had thet was of benefit to them?

General Mershall: Well, if you qualify that at the
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Witness Marshall ‘ Questions by: Mr. Gearhart

end of your question by saying "of benefit to them,” of
course that is correct.

Mr. Gearhart: Would you say it would not have been
of benefit to Admiral Kimmel, and it vquld not Eve been
of bonofit"to General Short to knov that the Japanese had
charted the area, divided it into areas, and vere asking
for ship reports, and for every movement that occurred,
even for reports vhere no movement pccurroé , would ym
say that vas of interest to your outlying commanders?

General Marahail: Yes, sir, I would say it vas of
interast to them, but the assumption must heve been, ex-
cept for subdivisions of the harbor, that the raport of
the movement of that fleet vas made direct to Japan by
ordinary cable, or by radio.

Mr. Gearhart: And yet the fact still remains that
that information was not transmitted; that is correct,
isn't 1t?

General Marshall; I think that is correct, sir.

Mr. Gearhart; That is all.

Senator Ferguson: Mr. Chairman.

The Vice Chairman: Senator Ferguson of Michigan vill
inquire.

Senator Ferguson: Is it my turn?

The Vice Chairman: Heve you finished, Senator Lucas?
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Senator Ferguson

Senator Lu;:suaz Yes.

The Vice Chairmans Senator Fbrgﬁhan.vill again in-
quire. '

Senator Ferguson: General, you have had expsrience
as Chief of Staff with investigating boards in the Army?

General Marshall; Yes, sir,

Senator Ferguson: Do you recall any conversation you
had vith anyone about this boerd -- I am talkingabout the
Grunert Board -- shortly after it vas appointed, about
its make-up?

General Marshall: No, sir, I do not recall. I recall
very distinctly General McNarney, vho vas then Deputy Chief
of Staff, who was handling the matter, I believe, for the
Secratary of War, speaking to me about the time limit that
hed to be imposed upon the Board in order that its report
wvould bs available to ths Secretary of War with sufficient
time for him to survey it and still make his report re-
quired, I believe, by Congress, on a certain date. I have

a distinect recollection of that.
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Senator Ferguson: Do you have a recollection thaf the
Secretary of War had to make & report to Congress?

General Marshall: That was my impression. There was
some 1imiting date. Whether it was December 7 or not I don't

rnow. But I know General McNarney consulted with me as to

how much time there would be, and he was speaking of the

length of time required to go out to Hawaili, thc.number of
wvitnesses. That is a definite recollact;on. Something of
that sort.

Senator Ferguson: Counsel, do you have the order that
created the Board?

Mr. Murphy: It is in the Clausen Report. Mr. Gre. ves
has 1t. |

Senator Ferguson: Can the Congressmen tell me about
wvhere it is in the Clausen Report?

Mr. Murphy: Yes. It is right in the beginning, about
the third or fourth page. Right in the front part. You will
find it in the index.

Senator Ferguson: I want to read that to you, General.

"nhat effective as of December T, 1943, all statutes,
resolutions, laws, articles, and regulations affecting the
possible prosecution of any person or persons, military or
¢ivil, connected with the Pearl Harbor catastrophe of December

7, 1931, or involved in any otier posslbie or apparent deralictiolf
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Senator ferguson

of duty, or orime or off'ense against the United States, that

~operate to prevent the court martial, prosecution, trial or

punishment of any person or persons in military or civil
capacity, involved in any matter in connection with the Pearl
Harbor cataatréphe of December 7, 1941, or involved in any
other possible or apparent dereliction of duty, or crime or
offense against the United States, are her;by extended for
a further period ot six months, in addition to the extension
provided for in Publc Law 203, 78th Congress."

Now, section 2. That is the svatute limitations part.
I will read section 2.

"Jaction 2. The Secretary of War and the Secretary of
the Navy are severally directed to proceed forthwith with
an investigation into the facts surrounding the catastrophe
described in section 1 above, and to commence such proceedings
against such persons as the facts may justify.

"pApproved June 13, 1944."

Now, the statute of limitations would expire, the six-
months period, on the Tth of December, 1944'.

Do 30& knov when the Board completed its findings?

General Marshall: No, sir, I do not. That is a matter
of reoord; though.

Senator Ferguson: Do you know when they filed their top

gjecret and other reporit?
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Senator Ferguson

General Marshall: No, sir, I do not know offhand. I
believe I testified, I am sure I did, the other day that
General Handy, the day he became Deputy Chief of Staff, re-
ceived a copy or thnat on its first delivery, 1 beliefe, to
the War Department, and came to me in regard to 1it.

Senator Ferguson: Now, you recall then only one con-
versation with General McNarney about the time 1imit?

General Marshall: The Board, I presume, must have re-
ceived a directive from the War Department by direction of
the Sedretary of War as to its progedure and as to the time
in which 1t would file its report and that is what I have a
definite recollection of General McNerney consulting me 1in
regard to. .

. Senator Ferguson: Did you have any other conversation
vith anyone in relation to the Board, the make-up of the
Board? |

General Marshall: I don't recall, sir. I have a vague
recollection, Senator, now thgt you have aukqd me that question,
I have a vague recollection of saying something about having
them all officers on the active 1list, but I am not quite
certain of that.

Senator Ferguson: After they were named did you confer

vith anyone in relation to the make-up of the Board?

gansral Marshalli: I don't recall, Sir.
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Witness Marshall Questions Dby: Senator Ferguson i

Senator Ferguson: Were you consulted as to the members
sn that Board?

General Marshall: I'don't recall that, sir.

Senﬁtor.Ferguson¢ Well, is it customary Or do you know
of any other case wvhere a Board hﬁd peen appointed and falled
to consider all matters pertinent to the investigation, than‘
the matter was taken avay from them and given, for instance,
to a Major like Major Clausen, in this case, to make an In-
vestigation, had that ever happened in the War Department
before?
General Marshall: I don't recail a similar situation
to that before. I do recall, however, s1n connection with
this, and this 1s purely hearsay, hearing the secretary of
Wwar comment, I think at the time of the release of the Pearl
Harbor report to the press, whenever that was, I have a Ie-
collection, I think, of the gecretary of War stating, either
v0 me directly or to people in his officé, of wvhom I was One,
that he was, that he felt that the message of etfecting the
ralease was not correct, in that the Congress had imposed
upon him an obligation to do & certain thing and it was his
report and the Board vas his, one of his methods or obtaining

the information.

Now I.am indulging in pure hearsay.
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Senater Ferguson

Senator Ferguson: General, here is a Board that 1s
appointed in 1944, the statute i1s passed in 1944, the
six-months statute of limitations is up in December of
1944, and then extended at that time, again extended in
1945, but the report is not made public until August the
28th or 29th, 1945, this year,

Gensral Marshall: That is correct.

Senator Ferguson: So, there was nothing done, no
report made to Congress, or no report to the public vithin
any six months period, but made after the close of the war.

You understood that?

General Marshall: Yes, sir, I understood that.

Senator Ferguson: Now, we have this case vhere the

!Board hasn't filed its report so far as the public is con-

cerned, and a major is sent out to compiote the work of

thp Board.

What I want to get from you, as Chief of Staff, did you

ever knov of a similer position, similar case, let's say?
General Marshall: I don‘t recall such.a1cnuo, and I
think I testified a little earlier in this hearing that I
did not knov of Major Clauaen, I never agv'him'until, I
think the day‘before the public release of the rasport. 1
believe the affidavit'he canme to get from me wvas not, had

not been submitted to the Secretary of War at the time the

. - .-i-‘-.-.l-_ mﬁ




® 7

3 G 'NOLONIHSYM "invd ¥ QUYMW

T — ——— —

D R e i — R WD LW W Y S ——
L]

- —

g |

10

1O

20

5, r-
~ J

4023

Witness Marshall Questions by: Senator Ferguson

report of the Board vas role\i.sod to the public.

That vas my first knovledge of Major Clausen as an
individual; sir,

Senator Ferguson: General, is it the custom in the
Wer Department to follow the old idea of a jury of your
pﬁers, to have officers of equal rank investigate officers?

General Marshall: We generally make an effort, if 1t
is practicable of arrangement, to have‘a senior officer
do it, but in the Inspector General's Departmont‘that very
often 1l.no£ practical.

Senator Ferguson: Isn’t it the old idea of having a
jury of their peers, that you have superior officers, or
at least of equal rank on the Board that is doing the
investigation?

General Marshall: I do not say specifically just vhat
the basic reason is., My owvn raation is that that is very
embarrassing for a junior officer to be inspecting a senior
officer because he dpoanlt knov wvhat day he will be under
the senior officer. .

Senator Ferguson: We have the case of a major complet-

ing an investigation against all senior officers; 1 mean

f many men vho vere senior. There isn't any question that

| your department was being investigated, is there?

General Marshall: No, sir.
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Senator Ferguson

Senator Ferguson: And you vere a senior officer?

General Marshall: Yes, sir,

Senator Ferguson: General officer. There isn't any
doubt that General Short wvas a senior officer to a major
or a lieutenant colonel?

General Marshall; That is correct, sir.

Senator Ferguson: KNow, do you know of a case vhere you
ever completed an investigation by an officer of this many
grades lower in rank, vhere there had been a board set up
of equal or senior officers to make an investigation?

General Marshall: I do nst recall a similar case.

Senator Ferguson: General, you mentioned the other day
in ralation to soms material being furnished to Borneo,

Port Horaeb;; and some others. Did we build airports there
prior to December 12

Ganeral Hnraﬁnllx We ando;vorod to have tho_oxisting

strips sufficiently improved to make them, make it possible

to land and take off with a B-17.

Senator Ferguson: Was that upon your order, or vhere

did that order come from?

Gensral Marshall: Thet vas upon my oyder to General
MacArthur.

Senator Ferguson: Had you conferred vith anyone in

relation to that prior thereto?

e g el .
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Senator Ferguson

General M rshall: I certainly must have because
vhile that vas my desire, to have it done, I would have

felt, I am quite certain that I should get the o.k. of
the higher Goverament officials because I vas involving
contacts with other governments.

Senator Ferguson: And vho wvould th;:uo higher Government
officials be?

Gensral Marshall: Oh, it would be the Secretary of
State -- first the Secretary of War, the Secretary of
State, and the President. Whether one or all, I don't knov.
I shmild imagine the mol-t normal thing would have been
the Secretary of .‘_stato.

Ssnator Ferguson: And prior to sending any mf,orul,
that is, I am talking about bombs and ammunition --

General Marshall: Yes, sir.

Scnator Ferguson: You would confer with the 3ecretary
of State or the President, or Secretary of War?

General Marshall: My assumption vould certainly be
that I would not have given those instructions to General
MacArthur unlesj I had gotten a clearance at least from
the Secretary of War, but more probably from the Secrstary
of State, and I may have gotto:; a diroctién from the
President, I don't recall. -

Ssnator Ferguson: General, do you recall of any raport
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Witness Marshall Cuestions by: Senator Ferguson

h5 ., submitted to the War Department wvhich came to your atten-
? tion in December of 1940, and revised in April of 19417

! 3 ' To refresh your memory, I hand you some papers. You
+ | hneedn®t rsad them aloud. I just want you to go through
o |~ them enough to be able to say whether or nﬁt you ever
;- || saw such a report.

AL ‘ It involves the o0il in the Netherlands Islands.
fls _

[(>

II IJ

:.' I
| f|
r $3. '}
II' +
i 3

:‘ l

2 0 NOLONIHSYAM 'INYd ¥ AQHYM

T
e

F—
R

—
o
—h'-—-—-——-‘-—-- --.-‘-n—-——-—..-_.._

.-.- ,..‘ﬁ.!!‘:r—ll Tﬁ-“:t-_' — ,‘. \'ir-llq---
‘ [ " 5

(" 4
H

t !

e,

J" o L]

i |

[

I ’
‘a L H
deot

4
|
I
i
pe |
<0 4
]
y
"
L
|
_ o
r,_ , - "‘:":;'-: i £ T = g v T—— P W T —— e = - = -
| T L 0 AS. oy i - 3 § LT Hah o N e i i L "'.'-"lr.-%:"l‘u:-'_ e - ] ES
i it e o T, e B Ul G L M N




tfollows
Hook
" AL-1

aCharity (3)am

10
11
12
13
14

15

D .0 MNOTOMIHEAW . JUAS A QRAW

% I.B
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
4

2%

el N et -

P ad |
T T B

S T T e P ¥ PO N o 0y T DOty
4027
| Witness Marshall Questions by: ©Senator Ferguson

Senator Lucas: Will the Senator yiﬁlﬂ?

Senator Ferguson: Yes.

Senator Lucas; Is that an exhibit?

Senator Ferguson: No.

Senator Lucas: What roport. is it in?

Senator Ferguson: I am asking the General about 1t.
Do you want to see 1t, Sonator, first?

Senator ILucas: No. I was just interested in knowing
vhether it was an exhibit. Who makes the report?

‘Senator Ferguaon} The report 1s not signed.

General Marshall: Also has no heading on the paper where

it came from.

Senator Lucas: It seems to me a 1little unusual to rerfresh
someone’s recollection upon &n anonymous report.

Senator Ferguson: If the Semator will look at 1t, it
purports to be a copy of & report filed with restricted offices,
and the Army iB'dné of the offices.

Genaral'ﬁarshallz what was the question, Senator?

Senator Ferguson: After looking that over, had that ever
been called to your attention? :

General Marshall: I don't recall specifically that 1t
had. I know that we were very much interested in what the

Japanese, what the resources were for Japan in that region,

i and to what degree they would be destroyed.
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Senator Ferguson

Senator Ferguson: Do I understand that one cf the things,

at least, that we considered Japan wanted to go into the

Netherlands Islands for, was to get oil for war purposes, there

had been questions up bef'ore you and the varlious ofrioials
about 0il, whether an embargo on oil would defeat them?

General Marshall: Yes, sir.

Senator Ferguson: Now, was there anything brought to
your attention that there was one way to keep them from moving
1nt6 these Islands to get oll and that was to prepare so
that those oil'wella should be destroyed either prior to them
going down or at the time they were coming, tull preparation
being made, and they being advised on that point, did you
ever hear of that ber'ore?

General Marshall: Will you please read the tirst part
of the question?

(First part of the question read.)

General Marshall: That 1s sufficient.

It was brought to my attention & number ot times the
factor of oil as it affected the Japanese in their capacity
to make war, as it might afftect the Japanese by our strictures

on the supply of oil for the Unlited States, and as 1t would

affect the Japanese in making war 1f they had available Borneo

and oﬁher Indonesian fields, and as it would aff'ect them if

ve wvere able to destroy those fields so that the oil would

e
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Questions by: Senator Ferguson
\

not be usable for a considerable period of time. All those
facts wvere discussed, were brought to my attention, and I
think I asked a number of questions regarding them.

Senator Ferguson: General Bundy was in your department?

General Ha.rahu.ll; Mr. Bundy was a special assistant to
the Secretary of War.

Senator Ferguson: A special assistant?

General Marshall: He was & civilian and a lawyer from

Boston.

Senator Ferguson: General, were you familiar with the

' gsapacity to manufacture refinery equipment machinery by the

Japs?

General Hai'shallz I think so, sir.

Senator Ferguson: Was that taken up with you?

General Marshall: I think I saw some statements of that
nature because the wvhole oil th'ing was examined fore and aft,
the whole oil question was examined fore and aft.

Senator Ferguson: Did you know & Lieutenant Colonel
John H. Levell?

‘ General Marshall: Not to my knowledge.

Senator Ferguson: Was Mr. Bundy & civilian or was he
an officer?

General Marshell: He was a civilian, as I say, a lawyer

from Boston, wvho had been, I believe, at one time assistant

L] 3
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Senator Ferguson

Secretary of State, when Mr. Stimson was Secretary of State,
and he came into the War Department, I believe, at the same
time Mr. Stimson'did, and remained in the War Departmsnt until
Mr. Stimson resigned as S_ecretary of War, and then he, Mr.
Bundy, left shortly thereafter.

Senator Ferguson: As of April 29, 1941, would this
refresh your memory as to whether or not you have ever seen
this before:

"It 418 interesting to note that of the $560,000 worth
of drilling equipment which were shipped to Japan all but
$16,000 of this vas exported after my report was sent to the
Department .”

General Marshall: I donit recall that.

| Senator Ferguson: Had that ever been called to your
attention?

General Marshall: Not to my specific knowledge. Could
you tell me ﬁhera that paper came from? I mean this, jwhore
Mr. Stimson received some report, and that evidently is one
to him, he usually initialled it over to me to look &at.

There is no ﬁuoh initialling there, is there?

Senator Ferguson: Pardon?

Generel Marshall: He usually initialled the report over
to me to look at. T didn't see any initials of that character

on that report. Did this come to his office?

ey
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Senator Ferguson

Senator Ferguson: I will ask counsel -- I thought if
you gould ijdentify it it could be used -- I will give 1t to
counsel and I will ask counsel if lr;e will look up and see
whether or not we can locatée in any officisl files this report
and as to whether or not he can ascertain to what departments
1t was delivered. |

Mr. Gesell: You mean officlal files of all Departments
of the Government, Senator?

Senator Ferguson: I mean first the War Department.

Mr. Gesell: What other DOpa.rt_'.monts of the Government
do you want us to search?

Senator Ferguson: Let me see the paper.

The War Department, Navy Depa.rt:tnent , state mp&ment ’
Lend-lease.

They ere on the top of the memora.ndum;

General, you have read, have you, thp top secret report
of the Army?

General Hu_'aha.ll: Yes, sir, I read that night before last.

Senator Ferguson: Do you want to make any comments on
1t whatever?

General Marshall: No, sir, I have no comments to make .

Senator Ferguson: Was there any contention in the War
Department that we were trying to solve our problems by

committees and not allowing men wvho had the responsibility

Al ~ " l - T :
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Senator Ferguson

for decisions to make their decisions, that committees made
decisions rather than individuals? I am talking about prior
to December 7.

General Marshall: I doﬁ"t recall any such‘ controversy,
sir.

Senator Ferguson:; You have no recollection then of any
controversy or ideas in the Department that that was inter-
fering with the decisions by partiéuiar men because it was
neoedsé.ry to go to oommittopa and not formal committees but
merely & group of individuals to decide cases?

General Marshall: I don't recall anything specific on
that, sir. There was always this, of course, in the War
Department, any act you took affected other interests and
it was necessary to get clearances, and the individual who
wvas trying to put his partigcular purponé through the 'maohj;ne
vas alwajs impatient of the length of time i1t took to obtain
the oclearances from the other sections, we will say, of the
Génaral Staff, or maybe, though this would not come to my
attention, the other groups of subdivisions within a particular
activity. That has always been t‘her case. That still remains
the case.

Senator Ferguson: G@(Genera, isn?t it true that in effect
these alerts were drawn by committee action, isn?t that true?

General Marshall: The alerts, where they were both Army
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2 and Navy, involved both Army and Navy, were drawn by a
3 committee that might only consist of two men, or 1t might
4 consist of more, but it would be the Army planning responsible

8 agent or the one designated to represent him and the Naval

6 opposite,

7 ‘ I had such a paper this morning where the two had to get

) tog'other. That comes all the time.

0 senator Ferguson: Isn't it true :Ln relation to the alert
10 to General Short that the President hed said that one provision
11 . had to be in 1t, in relation to the first overt act? |

12 General Marshall: Yes, sir.

13 Senator Ferguson: The Secretary of War had called the

14 Secretary of State and the first provision, about diplomatic

15 relations being broken off or not, had to be changed. 3o

- O HOTOMIHEAW _JUAY & ORAW

16 that in effect it was not the idea of one man who was re-

17 sponsible for the alert, which would be you, isn't that true?
(5) 18 General Marshall: That is true, sir, but there are

19 very few documents that go through the War Department that

20 are --
21 Senator Lucas: A little louder, General.

. 22 General Marshall: That is true, but there are very few
23 doclmonts of importance that come out of the War Department
24 that are wholly and completely the act of one man. It is
2s || his responsibility but as é rule a number of different
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~ Witness Marshall - Questions by: Senator Ferguson

interests are involved and they are represented and he makes
the decision. That is what happens.

I mig,ht {1lustrate it this way. I am asked a questlon
or T have a desire, in either case I see that that goes to
the several agencies of the War Department concerned and they
give me their views. Then I decide what I am going to do,
having heard the various implications that are involved.

In this particular case that alert message, and General
Gerow can testify to this,on tﬁe Army aiﬁe was probably
first drafted in the section headed by Colonel Bundy, 1t
was then brought, I presume, to General Gerow, and he went

over it. He may or may not, he can testify to that, have

_taken it up with his Naval opposite to see if they had any

comments in regard to it, to make certain they didn’t get
off on the wrong foot with regard to the other, and then
the Secretary of War, because of conversations with the
President, sent for Genseral Gerow, w!:m I think brought him
in a draft.

T don't think there is anything abnormal in that pro-

.

cedure, sir.
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Witnese Mzvrshall Questioi s by: Sen.Ferzuson

genator Fevguson; General, up to that date had thr

1 been the custom in an alert?

General Marshall: There ave very few alerts here, The

tionly other alevt was the one of the previous yesr and I do

' not know what the procedure there was but in all probability
!
;lthg pronosal for the alert was either discussed with me
I:

%-fivet by General Strong of the War “lans Divislon,; ov he may

‘

lhave brouzht me the actual proposal in writing, in which case

I would have gone over that to see if 1t was acceptable in

)

'the form in which he had 1it.

I Now, in relation to the actual messaze that we endeavored

jto get to 'General Short regarding the one P.M., delivery of
ia L 4
'the fourteen part messaze, there I wrote the messaze myself

:befove anyone knew of just what I might say., Then I vecd 1T

?aloud and got thelr reaotlons.
! '
i genator Ferguson: But in this fourteen part messaze, let

lus say the one that went out at noon on Sundiay, the 7th of

!Dooambev, you 3id not confer with the State Department about

that alert message?

L General Marshall: No, sir, I 4ld not.

You 414 not confer with the President

\

t Senator Ferguson:
about 1t?

? General Marshall: I did not.

| Senator Ferguson:
|

The only one that you .conferved with




- ‘-v.:_—.,-

e T

282

2 O 'NOADNIHSYM "INv«d ¥ Aduy M

(1

~J

{)

P

14

%

4036

- Witness Mavrshall Questions by: Sen.Ferguson

'weve the officers of the Arcmy plus sdmiral Stavk of the Navy

,Dooavtmqntf
% Gene;al_Mhrshallz That 1s ocorrect, silv.

Senator Ferzguson: '‘ell, now, that was an a;evt and it
did not include the ?vesident‘s'direotive about the firvst

overt act, did 1t?

| 1
General Marshall: You say that wus an alertt

Senztor Ferguson: Was it an alevt? I will put it that

{ General Marshall: It was not a command messace except

lt.hat he was to be -~

| Senator Ferguson: This 18 on paze 21, General, of

rexhibit 32.

! General Marshall: (Reading)

t

q "But be on alert, aczordinzly.”

‘That is with relation to one P.M.

‘ Now, there, of course, there was no opportunity fovr ov=-

| )
ldinary proceduve. I vecall very distinctly that my writing

|

fig not very impressive looking and I did this on a vough
i ‘

soratoh pad and when I read 1t aloud General Gerow said, o
;wlll have 1t typed," and I told him no, there wouldn't be
time, 1t would go in this form to the messsge center, Cfyp

ﬁthe“e wad an informality and an immediacy in procedure that
I _

ﬁwas undoubtedly not the case at all in the alert of the pre-

= - w = ® - - i
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Witnese Mavghall Questions by: Sen.Ferguson

vious summer, Those were the only two alerts in which, I

recall, I
| » 4 partlcipated in the War Department while I was Chief
. of Staff.

Senator Ferguson: But on the 27th 1t was neocesaary to

U confer vith the Secretary of State as to whether or not there

-}

was a breaking off of relations, but you peveonally found on

;.-
|
I
E:
I
l
!.
1

8 | the ?t* at noon that an ultimatum was delivered.

i ! | .
S Now, how do you ansount for in the one case you had to

| H( 'oonfev with the Secretary of State; in the other case you

I | personally determined that what amounts to an ultimatum?

12 Genev :
}{ eral Marshall: Tim was the decilding factor here,

TR |
:vevy much 80, This was my 1nterpretat1qn of the moment. There

'was no o T
3 pporiunity to discuss this with anybedy else and it

'“ | was quite evid
! q ent if 1t was to be of any profit it had <. be

< O 'NOLDNIHSYAM "INyd © MY M

16 |
 dlepatched immediately, Thevefore, I took the responsibil-~

| 7 |
|1ty of stating that and of gending that message ilmmediately.
LI checked with Admiral Stark in regard to it and my decision

Lhad alveedy been made that I was goinz to send it,

{

Senator Fevguson: Gene~al, in the letter of the 27th,

¥
L]
|

> 1 :
exhiblt 17, I Jjust want to ask You a few questions about that,

the seconi paragraph from the top. (Reading)

"After consultation with each other, United States,

!
i | Brltish, and Dutch military authorities in the Far Tast
|

| ajreed that joint militecry Counteraction azainst Japan

i
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should be undertaken only in case Japan attacks or

direotly threatens the territory or mandated tervitory

! of the United States, the British Cbmmonlealth. ov the
5 | Netherlands East Indies, or should the Japanese move
6 |, forces into Thailand west of 100° Zast or south af 10°
7 ? North; Portuguese Timor, New Caledonla, or the Loyalty
| Islands,"
0 ; Now, that 18 a definite statem=nt, 18 1t not, to the
| President -=
g j ! General Marshall: Yes, sir,
.g 12 8enator Ferguson: (Continuing) -- that we had agreed
% 13 that that action would be taken?
% I General Marshall: Your use of the word "we" I do not
: 15 think 18 correct, Senatorvr.
- 16 Senator Ferguson: ﬁell, the United Stateg? .
17 General Marghall: No, siv,
£ Senator Fevguson: Who does it mean, "we" 7
10 ; General Mavbhall:l It says: "After consultation with
c0 | each other, United States, British, and Dutch milit:.vy au-
21 thorities in the Far East agreed." |
22 | Senator Fevguson: United States milituvry authorities?
o3 ;‘ General Marshall: Yes, sirv, ;
a4 'E Senator Ferguson: Had azreed?
25 E General Mershall: They had no authority to commit the
[
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Witnese Mavrshall Questions by: Sen. Ferguson

government.

Senator Ferguson: Now, in the next to the last paragraph:

(Readini)

"In case of a Japanese afivance 1nto Thailand® -

‘well, goilng back to the other paragraoh., Now, the military
Fauthovitiea having agreed in that partiocular paragraph that
iI read, the information that you obtalned from Winant at

+10240, 1t came in to the Secvetary of State, on the 7th of
December 1941, indicated that there was going to be an 1in-

¢asion similar to the lines stated theve because they would

go into the Kra Peninsula, would they not?

1 General Marshall: Yes, siv., Tnhey would go 1into the

lGﬂlf of Slame

Senator Ferguson: Yes. So that at that time we knew

under this agreement that at least the milltuvy authorities, ~
J
ﬂ‘ that the Japanese were violating that?

|

General Mavrghall: I do not believe I quite unders“cnd

' the queetion, I will endeavor to explain my view of this
| j

[Epartioulav matter,
{ _ .
| ' General MacAvthur sent an officer at our directicn to

j Singapore, We alveady had a lialson offlocer at Singapore.
l .

|' They were directed to confer with the British and the Dutch

in vega~d to the situation in the Far Rasi and what might be

|
i
f a workable basis for the three dif:erent countries in the

-y -
s
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l‘litnee- Marshall Questions by: Sen. Ferguson

j event that the Japanese broke the peace in the Pacifio,

| They made their report. They agreed, those individuals,
'oﬁ that report. It was submitted. Now, I stated, I am ner-
‘ftain, in the hearing tlk» other day that I could not recall
;Just what my own individual action in vegard to that report

E

'was, After that I checked it in the War Department and I

found what 1t was. In a joint memorandum signed by Admiral
;Stavk and myself, of which I will read the first three para-
:gvaphs to indlcate the general tenor of the reactionito this
'roport of these individual Army and Naval officers who among
tthemaelves agreed as to whét should be the prover gouvrse, -

f

this memorandum from Admiral Sturk and myself is dated

July 3, 1941, It is from the Chief of Naval Operations and

the Chlef of Staff of the Army. (Reading)
"To: The Special Naval Observer, London.
The Speoia} Army Observer, London.
"SubJect: Ccrmment on the vepcrt of the American-
Dutch~Brltish Conversations, Singapore, April, 1941,

| (Short title "A.D.B.")

"Refe~ences: (a) United States - British Staff

J
l Convevsations, ABC=1,
!

“l. You are directed to advise the British Chiefs

~of Staff that the Chief of Naval Operations and the

; Chief of Staff vregret that they zre unable to approve

- .L"ii:. gl ¥ '." ‘rlr..l‘:ﬁ‘"u-.




287

S QG "NOLONIHSYM "INvrd § Quy N

' Witness Marghall

— W R e e— . — - =

g {i

H

f) {

10

-
g
e —— W —— g o

&
£4

20 . I

=
- — . — . . - L . & | - -

: - -
) ....l...L...'.':‘Jt.,lg.'_- ANt

4041

Questions by: Sen. Ferguson

the sublect report, because in several malor, as well as
numerous minor, pavticuluars, 4t 18 «t variance with rs-
ference (a)." -~ which 1s the United States-British
Staff Conversations, ABC-1l.

"(2) The majorvr differences between the two revovrts
may be summarized as follows:

"(a) The 8ingapore veport contains political
matters which must be omitted from this military agree-
ment, The Chief of Naval Operations and the Chief of
Staff are unable to recommend approval, as beinz beyond

the scope of their authoriti, such political pronosals

& are ccntalined in parvagraphs 6, 8, 25, 26, 27, and 78,

Theee should be taken up by the political departments
of the goveruments, should these departments deem it
poJaible to arvrive at definite agraeméntau

“(b) The scope of the naval stratezioc matters dis-
cussed 1i too broad. The Singapore report aime to set
up a new intermedlate ocommand not envisaged by ABC-1l.
The 'Eastern Theater,! and the 'Comménder in Chief, Farv
Eastern Fleet,' though not mentioned in ABC~1, fovrm the
basls for the naval strategic oconcept in the ADB Reporvrt.
Under ABC-1, the United States prooosed to commit 1its
naval forces in the Far Eastern Area, except such foroces

a8 were operating in the defénse of the Philippines, to

o'y} . ' e 42| g i L i W i I 2 T e Y R e > T
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British naval stbategio direction only for employment in

Lgh

< R | the Far Eastern area. The United States has not agreed,

4 | and does not at this time provose to agree, to enter

o

i into any commitment for the employment of the naval

g | forces of the U. S, Asiatic Fleet in areas outside of ;
7 ! the Far Eastern Area, except as to limited operations 3
8 H . having a divect relation to those in the Far REastern E
0 ; Arvea. Should it become necesssry in the future tc retive §
16 | from that avea, further plans may then be concerted. 'ﬁ
] This Bupject 1s discussed in detall in a subsequent rara- % '

13 grvaph,"
It 18 a vather lengthy memorandum.

g Jenator Ferguson: Well, General, I will ask you then

D QO "NOLDNIHSYM INvYd ¥ Quva
-t

'“ |lin the 1lizht of that instrument -- firset, was that delivered
16 llto the President?

S General Marshall: The distribution 1list on it shows it

--i-!-:. l_\._;'lﬂ‘= .H:—u-h-—;&m‘t;’; i—-u‘-‘.- 4 - \-'!--t-#- e

it llwent to Cincaf, Cincpac, Commanding General Philiopine Depart-

MNEkS§ S

' iment, the British Joint Staff Mission in Washington, to the

0 ICNO for dispatch, That 1is all, slvr. It evidently did not go

to the President.

Senator Ferguson: In the light of that statement that

| _
|\Yyou have read, General, why would you put the paragraph in
& !thia report to the Presldent on the late date of the 27th?

General Ma-shall: That was a statement of fact. "After

-
- e - o  — E —
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{Witness Marshall Questions by: Sen.Fevrguson

loonaultatlbn with each other, United States, Bvltiah; and
EDutoh military authorities in the Far East agreed."

I In onpv wovrds, they had a meeting of tﬁe minds on unat
fpartioulav date. (Reading)

{

"~==that joint military counteraction against Japan

should be undertaken only in case Japan attacks ovr di-

rectly threatens the terrvitory ovr mandated tevritovry of

the United'htates, the British Commonwealth, or the Ne-
therlands East Indles, or should the Japanese move forces
into Thalland west of 100 degrees East or south of 10
| degrees North, Portuguese Timor, New Caledcnia, or the
Loyalty Islands."
That informed the Pvésident of what the view was ﬁy
those Joint meeting of British, American and Dutch officials
of the milltavy hilerarchy in Sinzapore., Later on in the docu-

ment we give dur; the Chief of Naval Operations and the Chief

of Staff epecific recommendations,
Senator Ferguson: And you disazveed with it?

| General Marshall: We disagreed with it in part. We

agreed with 1t to this extent: (Reading)

"In case of a Japanese advance into Thailand, Japan
be warned by the United States, the British, and the

Dutch governments that advance beyond the lines indicated

may leed to warg prior to such warninz no Joint militarvy
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:Witnesa Marshall _ Questiohé by: Beh.Perguaon

opposition be undertaken.,"

| Now, that 1s more or lesgs in agreement with the oro-

iposals of this group,
|

Senator Ferguson: Do you have a map before you, Generalt
|

General Marshall: Yes, sir, I know where the places are.

F -

Senator Fepguson: Now, on this map, you sald in the

'next to the last paragraph:

"In case of a Japanese advance into Thalland, Japan
; be wurned by the Uniteé Statea, the British, and the

Dutch governments'that advance beyond the 1ines indicated

may lead to wav{ prior to such wavrninz no Jjoint militavry

opposition be undertaken."

Now, that was ;ot sald in velation to fho Kra Peninsula
or Singépove or the East Indles, the Netherianda East iﬁdiesu
That Qaa only 8ald as to pavrt of Thalland, the great part of
which was west of the line 100 east,_isn't that true?

General Marshall: Yes, that is true.

Senatovr Fevrguson: That 18 correct?

General Marshall: I think that 18 correoct.

Senator Ferguson: So that if they went into the Kra
i
\Peninsula no warning was to be ziven, action was recommended

| l

on that, but if they went into Thalland, a great part of which

1
|
!wua west of 100 degrees east, ~ in fact; one of the reports

iveoommended at one time to let them 0 in there and they would

]

r

|

N
o - ' o — . , ] e T T R ROy e A T S e U
o OO N s s PRIV SS ST P Y MORERS, S -

;




2511

i2

G

g

D Q 'NOLONIHSYM "INvd ¥ QUYM

10

17

10

19

20

)
iy |

|
|
1

|

- - -
— O —

'Witness Marshall | Questions by: Sen.Ferguson

eat up their resouvces, and so forth, 4id it not?

General Marshall: I do not recall that,

Senator Fevrguson: Pardon?

General Marshall: -I 3o not vrecall that at the moment.
 Senatorv Ferguson: You do not recall that?

Genevral Marshall: Neo.

Senator Ferguson: But only in the one case was a notice

to be ziven, In the other cas.es yocu 4id not recommend no-

Ltioe. ien't that covreot? Isn't that a falr intevpretation

of that letter to the President?

General Marshall: In the other cases, Senator, meaning
what?

Senator Ferguson: Meaning down into the Kra Penlinsula
and into Sinzapore, no notice was to be glven by the govern-
ments in thut case?

General Marshall: That is corvrect, slirv,

*Senatov Ferguson: Now, General, do you know whethevr or
not the President ever saw the Winant message about the shlpa
goinz into the ==

General Mavrshall: Nc, I do not, sir,

Senator Ferguson: You nevevr had any discussion with him
on that? - _ .

General Mgrshall: No, B}v, not to my vecollectlon,

\
Senatovr Ferguson: Do you knerw, General, when Singaporve

Sl e D IS S A L 7 - = e A b ANBRIIA,, oS i R Sy AL i il S 5 1 SR BRSNS, vt - I A e
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; | Witness Marshall : Questions by: Sen.Fevguson

l
{

-

was alerted as fav as the British were concerned?

E

| General Marshall: I do not know that, sir.
;

4| Senator Fevrguson: Do you know whether it was printed
Ii

]

I

in the papers: here, in New York at least,: that Sinzapore on

& |

¢ ||Saturday was alevrted;, i1t wae announced in the Saturday papers

7 that they weve alerted, full alert and they sent trucks out

s |l to zet them?

a- | General Marshall: I do not reocall.

10 |, Senatovr Fevguson: You cannot recsll any information on
1} ‘that?

12 General Marshall: I cannot vecall. Your comment on

'3 |ithat now 18 the first time I have heard it mentioned in the

L last yeave

D Q 'NOLONIHSYM "TNvd W AdvM

13 Senator Ferguson: Now, General, on a sabotaze alert

1G lwou\ldn't the alrplanes on the field be 1ﬁ an entirvely differv-
7 llent position th.n a full alert fovr action?

15 | General Mavrshall: I would presume 80, 8ir,

19 Senator Ferguson; On an alert of sabotage?

20 General Marshall: I sald I would presume so, sbr.

2L Senator Ferguson: Now, isn't it true that on such an

l

. 22 |lalert the planes wo:ld be massed so that the men could guard

©3  |from action immedlately in the vicinity, like the throwinn

<1 lof bombs across the fenocet?

25 | General Marshall: Well, that 18 what was done. That

/

]
!

i
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' varies, of couvrse, according to the place and conditione.
| Senator Ferguson: Yes, -

!i General Marshall: But that was quite evidently the means
! taken there to alert against sabotage.

Senator Ferguson: Well, normally an alert of sabotage

would make your aiv fields, as far as the planes ave con-
' serned and ammunition in them and the bombs in them en-

' tirely different than you would 1f you were on a full alert

to go out to the enemy?

General Marshall: Certainly. If theve was no indica-
tion of any othev form of alert except azainst sabotage
that would be; vroughly; the case.

Senator Fevguson: Because if you put the bombs in and
then you had some sabotage you may cause greatl damage to youv
own fleld?

Genevral Mavrshall: Yes, siv, We have had that accident
occur in our experlence.

Senator Ferguson: General, were You consulted by the
Secretary of War in reluztion to the removal of General Short?

Geneval Marshall; Yes, slrvr,

Senator Fevrguson: He was the only of ficer vemoved,

' Geneval Marshall: Yes, sir, I was consulted by the

' Secretary of Wavr, 1 thinkg after the return of Colonel Knox

from Hawaill,
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Senator Ferguson:

General Marshall:

\
[
l
|
|
i
|

Senator Fevrguson:

General Mu.rshall:

States and, I presume,

show that, of course,

clothes, When you say

General Marshall:

@anator Ferguson:

|

!veoovdo
i General Marshall:
|

148 a vretired officer,

|

Senator Ferguson:

pay, ov what is 1it?

' " - T - -
- P QW * MBI N L i

Senator Fevrguson: .
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Questions by: Sen.Fevrguson

Did you confer with the Seoretary of

War and the Secretary of the Navy?

I don't know whether the Secretary

' of the Navy was present but I am quite certain, I am ab-
solutely cevrtain that Mr., Stimson discussed the matte» with

me after Coclonel Knox returned.,

What kind of a release was he given?

He was reliewed from command and

ordered to the United States and I do not vremember just what
the tevms of the ofder were as to his firther duties but he
| was vrelleved from command in Hawali on the arrival of hise

successor, General Emmons, and to vrevort to the United

to the War Department, Thé order will

I notice he is here in civilian

removed from command, does that mean

that he 18 out of the Avmy?

No, 8ir, and I think General Shovrt--

I wish you would explain that on the

I think General Shortis status now

Do you vretire on full pay or half

- -
*— *dih
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" Witness Marshall Questions by: Sen,Terguson

General Mcrshall: Three-fourths of the base vay.
Senator Ferguson: Do you know whether or not he is on
full pay, or had been for any length of time?
| General Ma=shall: I 40 not know what his status is
I here, whethevr he wue ordered in ani re-ordered giring him
E aotive - duty or not, but that 18 & matter thaet can be easily
- determinéd,
. Senator Ferguson: T Jjust want your knowledze of 1it,

General Marshall: But unless he was ondered on active

- -

duty to re-ort to your committee here %:is nay would continue

&t three-quarters pay. General Shovt'can tell you that in a

moment.

Senator Ferguson: ‘then 4id he benrme & retired officer?
Yhat wae the Secretary of War's order that you revoke about?

General Marshall: The Secretary of "ur's order that T

|
'
l
|
|
| spoke about =~

Senator Ferguson: What 414 the Sesvretsry of Yarlg ordew
!that-ynu spoke about do?

General Marshsall: The Seovetary of /ar'g ovder that I

| Bpoke about brought General Short back from Hawail, relieved

|

‘him from all responslibllity of command in Hawall, directed

1

hlm to recort to scme point in the Unlted States, we will heve

to look «t the order to see just what 1t was. Thereafter the

~questlon was whether he would be ziven anoiher asglgnment orv,

R SRt S s i |
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l.WitnesB Marshall Questions by: Sen,Ferguson

a8 &a%tually developed, his retlirement, which I belleve was

' &t hie request; I do not rezall that.

|
j Senator Ferguson: '“ere you consulted on that, as to

whether or not he would be given another asslignment?

tene~al Marshall: I do not'recall that, siv,

| Mr, Kmefe: Will the gentleman yield, Mr. Chairman?

General Marshall: I presume 80,

| Senator Ferguson: Yes, I will yileld,

. Yvr. Keefe: Yesterday when I examined Genenal Marshall
iI requested counsel to present the o»der with vreferense to
iGene"al Shert and I ~ondar whether that 1s here today, mhether
;we have recelved 1t,

Me, Mitchell: It has net been handed to us yet by the

"a v Department,

i General Marshall: 71he procedure in General Short's case
w8 handled by the Secretary of Var,

Mr. Mitcheli: the Yiar Department Jjust hands me some
!documentau

1.

Senator Ferguson: Do you want to see it, General?

S — - “a—

Mr, Mitchell: No, I have no interest in them,
Senctor Fevguaoh: They have ‘ot move than one cooy.

Yould this refresh your memory, Generel? (Readina)

"For General Swort only. By Airection of the Presi-

i
!dent, you willl stand rellieved from commani of the Hawailan
|
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. !1W1tnqae Marshall Queationa by: Sen. Fercusgoen
z [gDepartment upen the avrrivual ther2 of Lieutenant General "me
. ' a l: mons who hps been directed to assume commznd of the Depart-
1 | ment., Acknowledge.
& | "MARSHALL."
6 | . "OFFICIAL: SECRET
7 g (Sgd) R. G, Hersey,
8 :T - | Adjutant General."
0 |i It 18 dated 12/16/41.
10 Does that vrefresh your memory that you signed such an
g 11 ioﬁder?
-
5 12 | General Marshall: Well, I know such an order was sent
. § 13 l and I assume also that there 1s another grder whish AdAirects
;
§ 1+ 1l hls return to the United Sfates, which followed that.
i 15 1 Senator Ferguson: Does counsel have any other gprder?
% .
16 i General Marshall: You see, that 4ces not ‘(involve any
b5 '.travel in the vequirements-of that, That is just the noii-
e | fizatlon to him of what is going te happen, that he will
10 ! stand relleved when General Emmons avrives. Now, there
20 & would have to be a formal order bringing him b:ck to the
<l iUnlted States and that 18 what I was vreferring to.
TR | Senator Ferguson: This is signed by you? |
22 | General Marshall: Yes,

Senator Ferguson: And 1t says, "By direation of the

-

e S il — 5

Pregldent,"

L : - - - — - e~ - - . - - T
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‘ General Harahall: Yes,

"W4itness Marshall ¢ uestions by: Sen.Ferguson

- Senator Ferguson: Di1d ycu confer with the Presiden®

r \; Genersal Marshall: I do not recall thet I 4ld.

Sen: tor Ferguson: Do you Know of any otherﬁowde“ vhere

|

';a man was vemoved that you signed an order On the direction

of the President to remove a man?

| General Marshall: I will have to check on thatl, siv.

'Using that "By directlon of the Pr~sident" 18 =a t~shnizal

#;pvoceduve benause of the rank Zlven To the commanier in that

l

- particuar placéo I will have to check up on thate. You see,
} i

‘the command in Hawall czrried a certaln rank with 1t. The
| _

termination of the ccmmand terminated that rank. Now, 1T

\may be, - but that is veadily ascertalnable, - that the ex-

!

ipression "By direction of the Prasident" was necessary 1n

‘o~de~ to meet that partliculer involvement, because that is
‘used very frequentlye T think in the opromotlon of all .em-

f

ipor. vy officers up toO the grade of Colonel, that 18, where no

'confivmution is necessary; the techni~sal redquirement 18 1t

Lmust state "By dira=ction of the President." Now, there may

be some such involvement there. If not 1t would mean that

Lthe President himeelf personally had directed him relleved.

1 do not know whish it is, Senatove.

1 Senator Terzuson:' But at least you do not recall that
|

ifodang” gty Yy o B Ngipd A, PEw PR N T ST e (B} I iy 4”1
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Witness Marshall | Questions by: Sen, ergusocn

el e s s E
-

' he personally directed you to?

| General Ma~shull: I do not recsll that he personally

Ediveated me to, no, sivr,

[
!

|

slble the conversation thaty ou had with the S ecretury of

Senator Ferguson: Now, can you tell us as neuar as poge

' War as to why this was 1ssued, why he ww.s relieved of that

comnand? What wes the reason?
| General Marshall: I do not r-2&ll the oohvevaatiou°
tMY recollectlon of the incident 1s th:t on the return of
éColonel Knox, who hed zone out personally to Perrl Hsnbpw

;to view the coniltions and what had happened and what the

|| exi8ting situaticn was, that after his veturn to Washington

lhe and the Secret:vry of War conferred, - the S=coretary's

testimony wlll be, certainly, the best evidence on this,

‘and a8 a result a decision wes vreashed for the relisf of

 both ~dmiral Klmmel and General Shovrt.

Now, that 1is Just my resollection of the ~2cnditions at

' the tlme. I think probably Mvr. Stimson's dlary would tell

{

' us more dlrectly Just whct happened. Now, what conversation

—

' they had with the Pr2sident or if they had a meetinz with the

'Presldent I do not know,

I had directed a Major General of the Alr Corps and

Coleonel Bundﬁ, the offlcer in chuvze of Far Eastern affalirs,

-

to Hawall by air as »apildly as possible in o~der to personal=-
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"Witness Marshall Questions by: Sen.Ferguson

rly report te me what the conditions were ani what in thelr

FOpinioﬂ the veculrements were, Those two offioéﬂa were

?killed on that flight, so they 414 not avrive the»e. Colonel

hKnox d1d ar~ive there and then returned, the first perscn to

!

some back to Washinzton whe had actually been present ufter tie

{ Jenator Ferzuseon: Yocu do not reasll then any conversa-
'tion wit) Secretary Knox?

| Gene~al Marshall: I 4o not recall talking to Celonel
‘Knox on the subjest «t all.

|

| Sanator Ferguson: But you and the Secretany of Wer 4ld

lhave a sonversation?
| |

'

| " General Marshall: Yes, undoubtedly, Senatorv,

3enator ferguson: Now, were theve any spesific ralLcons
stated for his vremoval? '“Yhat was the cause of hils removgl?

h General Marshall: I 4o not ~ecall the sovecifils statement

|of the r~asons. I will have to enter Jjnto almest a guess =28 to
!what they probably were., I ha”e no 2lear reonllectinn at

|
ithia time, s8irv,
| Senator Fer 'uson: Wes 1t dlsobedlence to the alert order

| of the 27th?

Gene»al Marshall: I csould not szy that, sir, It wes

th> general status of aff.irs in Hawail as viewed, presumably,

)
|
\
I
'
)
i
I
!
I
|
|

'by Colonel Knox followinz his trlp.

-, - 3 — . &
. ——— . - - o
- L .- - ¥ - L]




ll"-' w, A 3 i - Fe . B - - N e T - 5 _— - -
L e — - 1 - j--"“ L ™ i e R e L I ' ey a s, - we. B R 5 o d'' LTS - o o~ ; — = Lo - — 3 i 4

| 4055

i | Witness Marshall - Cuestions by: Sen,Ferguson

i Senator Ferguson: Ycu then have vreusons to belleve that
fthe cause of vemov.:1l wae brought back by Cplonel Knox?
1 § General Marshall: That 1s my vague vecollasticn of what
f |i occurred, éira

0 Senator fevrguean: Yes.

~3

General Meavrshall: I hud sent two officevrs to go out

8 and determine fer me what they believed was the situztier asnd
0 || the reculrements of the situation from a number of pcints of
10 'view, “hey were to zet at what we were to 40 16 regconstitute

1] the defenses and all othe» matters in connestion with the

¥ |l future security of Hawail and they 414 not resnh there.

o —— -

Sengtor Ferguson: Yes, T understand, Gener»al, that you

S d1d not base thils order upon any of your own findinze., You

lf"

based it upon what somebody else found,.

2 0 'NOILDONIHSYM INYd § QY

- e p——— T T Wm—

A i General Marshall: I based thet ovder on ti'e directicn of
L3 ithe Secretany of War,
Senator Fevrguson: 7That 1s vright, on his direcsticn »ather

1) !than cn yourzown findings of facts,

:
co ji General Marshall: Yes. I did not c¢btain any findings
“l |'becsause my people pever veached there,

o2 | Senator Ferguson:; And did Colonel Stimson at the time
e Ethat he zsked you feor this order or ilfectei*it, whe tever

- 1.‘I:he fatt 1s, d1d he state hls reasons for vrelieving Short from

|
ﬁcommand?
B

|
' T
J & " e
4
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' wWitness Marshall cuestions by: Sen.Ferguson

=
- S

, General larshall: I 1o not resall thet, siv, 1 mean he

undoubtedli di4d; and undoubtedly I gave hlm an opinion and

1 !
|

i |/ provably his dlavy mizht show exastly what oscurred.
q

6 | genator Fevguson: Well, do ycu reoall ‘hat you d4id glve

0 him an ocoinlonf?

General Marshall: Well, I would assune that he would

-1

8 } ask me.

}

o | Semw.tor Fe~guson: “ell, then, he would tell you, meld

o | he not, the fats he had upon whilch you were basing an opinlont
i1 General Marshall:: Bresumably 8c, ¥°8, gir,

$2 H Sen:tor Ferguson: Can you zive any of those fan-s? Can
!

17 |, you vecell any of those facte --
|

| i Generezl Marshall: 1 do not.

16 | senstor Fevguson: (Continuing) -- as to the reasons for

5 O ‘NOLDNIHSYM MNyvyd ¥ Qur M

16 | his actliont

— -

General Marshall: I do not, siv,

1) Senator Fergucgn: Then do I understand the vreason that

15

you could send out the zlert on sabotaie wlthout‘coneultatlon

-  — -

~o | with anyone, ov one of the veasons, at least, was thal it

2
—
e ——

was such an emevgency -but in case that you wanted

™
.

or amend the order in relatikn to the alert on the 27th taich

e Jihad the provision 1n there from the Secvretary of State and

L)

24 the one from the President, that you would have to confer at

20 |l lea8t with the president and the Secretary of State beforve

P B - g = — P, ] o %
-4 o T L T e A N o vl MEAT_ V= TPpianTgl R RSV RS ST TR L
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:Witness Marshall Questions by: Sen.Fevguson

' they would be amended?
|

|

1 | Senator, but I regsrdei the messagze that was interceonted from

I

General Marshall: I do not want to cconfuse the 1ssue,

- _—T

3 ‘+the Jupanese regarding the one ofclosk as of grest signifil-

U } ecnce. It was therefore my vreegponsibility, in my opinion,

~i

to get that hour inte all the various commanders 1in the

S k:Paaiflc as-quickly as possible. I doubt if I even consldered
0 Equeatloning anybedy else, the President, the Secretary of

1¢ ‘:wapp the Secretary of State, The 1ssue in my mind was clear.
I 'It was & very lmportunt message and time 4id not admlt of

e iany discussion, 1 took tlme; however, which absorbed vervry

17 1l1itile time, to make a qQuick contact by televhone with Ad-

't !l miral Sterks

D O "NOLONIHSYM "MNvd ¥ THYN

Senator Ferzuson: Do you know, General, whose languac<e,

6 1l o» the reason fovr the inserticn of the last few words of thet

17

:meseage about alerting all essentlsl officera? I want to

!. \
i - Zet the 2Xxact words.

o. | General Marshall: It is page 21, I think, Senater,

5o 1
=0 i 3enator Ferguson: Yes, "Llmit dissemlnation of this

Ehighly secret informatlion to minimum egsentlal offlcevs.”

Whose lanzua e 18 that, or whose o»der? It 18 yourv

General Marshall: Whuat pa'e are you on nowt

Senator Ferzuson: It is on page 7 of exhibit 32. 1t

23 io"dev'becaUBE you signed 1it.
|
|
|
|

"
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' Witness Marshall | (uestions by: Sen.Ferguson

B {

~

" 18 on that pase, General.

TR | Mr. Mitch=1l: Is that the one ycu ave refevring to,

1 | the one o'clock and the warning m2ssage?

-

- -

Senstor Ferzuson; No, I am not ‘ulkinz about the one

| —
-

i!o'oloak.

i i ceneral Marshall: I have got 1t stralght now. It 1is

8 | on page 7.

0 | Senator Ferguson: "Informatlcn to m%nimum sgsentiel of-
1¢ | ficers,"

I 1! Genaral Marshall: Now, the questiont

b H Senator Ferguson: Whose order 18 that? That is a di-
Jvective that he 18 to only zive this to the mlnlmum aggential
& ioffiee"sn Whose directive was thatl? Was_that on your own

'S |lor was that in consultation with somebody elset

14 i General Marshall: I do not recall thut; 81ve Of scurse,
i BI was not present durling the final form of thils messaleo y |

18 think that s on there to muntaln the s earecy of the magilc.

| |
10 11 40 not know whether that would have bheen su :zested by +-

20 |'would have been inzluded automatically by Caneral Gerow oV

his assistantis or whether that would have been on the roe

€% | commendation of Genevsl Miles, the 5=2; but 1t 1s Cuite ki T

ﬁdently for the purncse of protecting the scurces of the in-

£
N

hfovmatinne

o l

, Sen: tor Ferguson: Well, now, that belng in the message
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: iw1tneaa Mavrshall Que stions by: Sen.Fercuson
" | and General Short beling vresponsible for some resonnalesance,
. : :at least Jointly with the Navy, wbuid this informstion about
4 ?the overt act go to the pllots in the planes if it was re=-
£ éstvicted to the m;nimum essential offlicers, that no overt
0 iaﬂt was to be done upon our part ‘but the first one upon the
0 Epart of the Japanese?
3 - General sl rshall: Resding the sentence as it 1is written
0 |[here; "Limit dlssemination of thils highly secret information
o % minimum essentiel officers", it may be that that incluies
g 11 1ithe portion of the messaze which refers to the overt acta.
é 12 iI am quite certain the intention was to limit the dissemin-
§ B iation of this hizhly secret information, they are talking
§ I {aboﬁt the information and net the preotecticn.
i LG Senator Fevrguson: VYell, I am trying to see what an
0 |

10

tordinarily prudent offlcer under the cirv2sumstances, how he
| ,
' would interpret thate Yeuld he interpret 1t as to the whole

e ins trument and, therfore, only give 1t to minimum essentlal

10 fofficeﬂﬂ’ and that would not in2lude anyone who had anything

!

€0 1 to do with the reconnalssance, probably, below General Mar-
|

2t |l tan?

|

| General Marshall: That 1s a question, sirv. I would

'

ca lieay that in sending out the variocus forces that the senilor

<k !would huve to know this portion of the messaze that refers to
l

s .
llthe overt w«ct. He would not necegsarily have to know about

!‘3

|
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"Yitness Marshall Questions by: Sen.Ferguson

- "negotiations wlth Japan aope.r to be terminat~d to all prac- ?i

ti24l purvoses.,

i
|
|
b
i
}
|
".
|
\

4 | Senator Fevrgusen: But he ce~tcinly would heve to ) Luw

. about the overt ant nart?

(J General Marshall: Yes, #i», he would have to knew

-}

t

' about that.
3 Senator Ferguson: Yee, Did you think at the time that
it wes a vestrictlion 'upon Shovt in his 2cmmand, a: far as

i¢ | iving this to all offlcers 1ln case he was on a real alert?

Cenersl Marghall: That 4id not occur to me, siv. I

el
—
-

|

2| might say in connection with that that when wa put out any
I

‘opera.ilon almost invurlably we are involved in vestrieoting

the knowledge of the operatlon to & very few people. e ;

2 G "NOLIDNIHSYM "INYd ¥ OHYM

|
|
|
|
l have to do that practicully every time, That 1s always an

i embarvesement to the office~s thatl arve carrying out the oper-
| &tion,

18 I cal. go oclecvr bazk to the St, :lhiel operction, for ax-

19 | ample, to the pleadings of various corps commanievrs and par-

20 | tlculsrly the chiefs of staff, to permit a wider Alssemin-

“t | atlon of the knowledze preliminary te the launching of the

¢ | operatlion, which Genersl Pershing was unwilling te have 4ig=-
¢ ' seminated, The same thing ozcurred in tre Normany opera-

tion, the same thing ozcurred in connecticn with the African

[y
-
R s . — —

operation.

’ .

|
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iw1tneas Marshall Questions by: Sen.Fr.guson
l- It would béd a much simpler thing from the voint of view

"of the militery cuthorities if everyone knew exectly what was
|7planned, but in almost all those oczses 1t 18 not a practinal

i?proceduwe or else you wlll sertalnly leak infermation.

| S¢ that that va2striction weould not impress me a8 ilmnes-

i
|

l1ng any insuperable difficultledas to the carrying out of
|

- the o~der.

t
|
|
i

Senator Terguson: Now, w2 are tryling to find out, Gen-
eval, and I would like to have yYcur help on it; one question,
iof what an ordina~ily prudent officer would 40 under the
}same o~ similer circums:ances having the knowledze that he
Whaﬁu
t General Marshall: Yes, slr,
| Senator Ferguson: And how any confusion could be b-1

wupon that message and no confusion cculd be had upon the one

|

'that came back that he was alerted cnly to ssbotage. Do you

understand what I have in mind? Here,
f "Yell;, counsel 1s snaking hls hegd that yocu 4c not under-
l ; P

istand, that is, Mr, Gessell,
|

' Me, Gegell:; I am shakiny my head that I 40 not unier-

Bt&ndn

Senuatovr -Ferzuson: Well, I wasn't asking you the quei-
1
tirn, I want to esk the General the questicn azalin,

; You hawe s8ald that there gpparently was confuslon on

|

- - E J - - hy T ] ‘: " - L] - L | Ll
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| Witness Ma~shall Luestlons by: Sen,Ferguson

'
i this o»der, on thls one cv~der that went out there, Now, what

l . .
. . |l caused the confusion, in your oninien? "as 1t the wondinz of

A ';the order or the informaticn that he had? ﬂ
| *
I: General Mershall: I do not know, slv. T have testifiled

+ | to this in relation to this apparent confuslon; evident
'.
|:aonf'uaion, that I have never known just why that up te .

|

3w i3y s« | certaln point the interest was a‘'ainst alr attack, artalnst

-3

n | submerine attezk; with slwmost no mentlons of sabotave and: ;
o | suddenly that bec: me the slgnificant expression in the 1light
1 Jof this partizular o~der which dealt with raconnalssance,

12 ;which dealt with defengive measures and whizh inilec:sted the

probabllity of a state of wav,

, Senator Ferguson: Now, General, how covld anyone, any 5

D T 'NOLONIHSEYM "INvd ¥ JHYM

‘o"dinavily prudent officer be confused about his reply? .

g ‘i Geneval Marshell: ‘The fasl remalns a number of peonle
|
17 | were cconfused by his reolya

i

4 .
18 i Senator Ferguson: Well, I want to kxnow the veason why?

SO |

19 General Marshall: And I think those individuals are

20 |'prudent offizers.
a1 Senator Ferguson: Have you anything to say from the

| . .
. o0 r_:ma1:t-uum=»,.,n1: itself as to how an oriinarily prudent officer of
f

AN fthe renk that would be handling that message 2culd be.con-

:
{

21 |lfused as to Short's intevrpretation of the alert?

e
-

General Marshall: The fast ~emalns, Senatbr,'they were

R a5
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Wiltness Marshall | Questione by: Sen, Ferguson

'confused and I consider the office»s prudent offizers,

y denator Ferguson: I am Just asking 1f you have any

‘negsons that you c:zn state.

Gener~al Marshall: I theought I had alresdy stcted the
reasons, 8ir, in my previous testimony, that nothing had been
|

iauggested af 11 a8 thers being foremost in the mind of the

aommander of the Aevmy forces in Hawall the great ceonsidera-

l

“tion, the primary consilderaticn of the matter of aahotﬁ:ep

| A11 of his communicutions had devoted themselves aimost eX=
icLuslvely to other matters and in partlicular te the type of
attask whleh actually ozcurved and which had been referred to
}by me in my letters to him and in the previous pla&n of maneu-
ivevs of the Departments,

|

! A commsnd directive was sent to him in the form of an

i&lert, whizh in the ooinicn of the veoole who drafted 1t, re-
|

isponsible individuals, men of zonsiderable renutation, cer-

I
tainly men with considerable experlence;, was sufflnlent to

ﬁalevt that commend. I have nevar undersrtood why 1t 414 not
;alert the command to any greatevr extent in the light of the
intershan~e of all that had taken plaze before this time, in
'the 1izht of the character of this vartisular order and in

the liznt of certain provisions that he had made fer llalson

lwith the -Navy, that there was the confusion which undoubtedly

loocurred. Bseyond that I cannot exolain the cir~-umstances at

!
a2l 1.,
.
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Shack (10)am o6
follows | |
Shefner | Witness Marshall Questions by: Senator Ferguson
AL-1 !

a Senator Ferguson: General, my question really was how

3 they could confuse his reply.

4 Generel Marshall: And that is what I am talking about.
5 I am explaining the state of mind of the officer reading the
6 reply, in the light of all that occurred at that time.

7 Senator Ferguson; That a man reading the reply, having
g that in mind, would misinterpret the reply?

0 General Mar;ha.llz The fact 1s he did misinterpret the

10 reply, he and those that dealt with 1it.

< 11 Senator Ferguson; Who would you say misinterpreted the

o - .

; 12 reply?

: 13 | General Marshall: I would say Colonel Bundy and whoever

; 14 | hia' assistants were that handled it, General Gerow, myself,

% 15 and proaumnbiy the Secretary of War.

d 168 Senator Ferguson: @General, one question on the Winds
17 message . :
18 Were you familiar with the Dutch reply, or the Dutch |
19 information thet we had about the Winds. message? ' ¢
20 General Marshall: I do not know that I was, sir, |
21 Senator Ferguson: In Volume _5, Top Secret, Navy -- '

. 22 Mr. Murphy: Is this the one from Batavia? ;;

23 - Senator Ferguson: Yes, the one from Batavia. §
24 General Marshall: Do you wish me to read it? -

25 Senator Ferguson: Yes, and then I will ask you later

- 4 F ‘
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Witness Marshall Questions by: Senator Ferguson

to refresh your memory .

General Marshall: "Addressees for action OPNAV; date
CRO 222. From Thorpe, for Miles. War Department.

"aode intercept: Japan will notify her Consuls of war
decision in her foreign broadcast as weather report at end
Eest Wind rain United States: North Wind cloudy Russla:
West Wind clear England with attack on Thailand and Dutch
East Indies. Will be repeated twice or may use compass
diroo'tq.ons only. In this case words will be introduced five
times in general text."

Then there is a paragraph not in the message.

Senetor Ferguson: That is not part of the message, and
1 understood you have read the whole message, haven'!t you?

General Marshall: Yes, sir, I have read the whole

-

message .

Senpator Ferguson: Now, General, the Dutch had inter-
preted the so-called Winds message that if it came 1T was
to be a war decision?

General Marshell: That 1s what 1t states here.

Senator Ferguson: Yes. Was that ever called to your
attention? It appsrently came to Miles. Would you say he
vas the man in the first sentence?

General Marshall: Yes, I presume SO.

Jenator Ferguson: Was that ever called to your attention?




